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TG:

I might add that I will probably appear rather ignorant in s~e
cases, but that’s simply the way I aLaost have to be in order to
elicit...

GS:

Sure.

TG:

...the kind of information that you need. So, I may know more
than I let on, not in all cases, but, nevertheless ....

Well, I

understand that you actually became affiliated with the
administration as a White House Fellow.
GS:

Yes.

TG:

And for the first year you were over at [the] Treasury
[Department].

GS:

Yes.

TG:

Is there anything about that first year over at Treasury that
related directly to the White House that you might want to touch
on?

GS:

There are only two ite~ns. One is: while at Treasury I rewrote
what later bec~ne one of the titles in the Safe Streets Act of
1970 which provided for the protection of the Presidential homes.
There is a section in that law that allows the Secretary of the
Treasury to designate what h(~es and provide Secret Service
protection. As originally submitted by the Secret Service it was
unconstitutional and one of the things I did while I was over
there, was redraft that section. I got to know [Egil M.] "Bud"
Krogh through doing that, and I eventually cache to work for him
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over here when that was c(~mplete. With the exception of that and
the meetings as a Fellow with other members of the Nixon
aciministration--there’s nothing in particular about my year.
TG:

Well then, picking up, I think you cane over here in September of
1970, is that correct?

GS:

That’ s correct.

TG:

And I gather that you, were you assigned then to Bud Krogh at that
point?

GS:

Yes, I was hired by [John D.] Ehrlichman. I had met Ehrlichman at
the opening of the year as White House Fellow. He was down at
Airlie House speaking to the group, and he suggested he’d like to
see the group at the end of their year and find out what they
thought and what they’d learned. I sat next to Ehrlichman at
Airlie House because he was from Seattle, and I was from (at the
point just from) Seattle, and I had worked in a law firm there.
Ehrlic~hman remembered that at the end of the next year when he met
with us the second time and asked if I were going back to Seattle.
I said that I was if I could’nt get a job on the White House
staff. He thought that was just a great idea and asked me to come
over and interview with him. Eventually that led to my being
hired on the Domestic Council and assigned to Krogh.

TG:

Was there any specific reason that you were assigned to Bud? Was
it because of your past experience at Treasury or particular
interests?

GS:

When Ehrlichnan asked me who I wanted to work with or what areas I
wanted to work in, the only guy I knew was Krogh. I liked him, he
worked mostly in the legal areas. I had no idea what his full
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scope of responsibilities was when I indicated I wanted to work
for him, but, as it developed, he had an openir~]. I told him I
was talking with John and he’d already said he wanted me to work
for him too, so it worked, it was a beautiful mesh.
TG:

At that point, when you came over here, who were the other people
on, under Krogh’s direction, that you might have been dealing
wi th?

GS:

Only one other person; that was Jeff [Jeffrey E.] Donfeld. I
believe Krogh may have had a previous assistant by the name of
Chris [Christopher] DeMuth and I may have taken Chris’s place.

TG:

In terms of just fillir~] the slot or in terms of taking over the
assigrrnent?

GS:

No, no, no, not in terms of taking over the assignments at all.
Everybody rem~_~bered Chris, and I never met him. Chris wasn’t
there; he’d left to go to law school right at September. So, if
there was anyone whose mess privileges and slot I picked up, it
was DeMuth’s, but I didn’t pick [up] any of his work product,
because what I got I got directly from Krogh. There weren’t any
files, or anything that I inherited.

TG:

~ii, what were the assignments then that you received when you
came over here?

GS:

Originally the assignments all dealt with the Department of
Justice, namely LEAA, the Law Enforcement Assistance
Aclministration, which was the organization within the Department
of Justice that’s the grant-making au-m. That’s the only area in
the Department of Justice that gives away money. I also worked
with the Criminal Division, and I worked with the Deputy Attorney

3

General’s office. He had an organization, which was then run by
Don [Donald E.] Santarelli, called the Office of Criminal Justice.
The other area was justice legislation. At that time Wally
[Wallace H.] Johnson was the legislative man in the Department and
I worked very close with Wally. Now this, of course, evolved over
the two and a half years that I worked for Krogh, and I got into
other areas, but my first work was all justice related.

TG:

Is there any way you might just give me some feel for the type of
work you were doir~ with, let’s say, LEAA? Was it just a liaison
operation on a basis of whenever it was necessary, or whether
continuing progr&~s that you were overseeing, or...?

GS:

LEAA had a leadership vacuum of fifteen months with no one in
charge, and they nee<led policy guidance on what areas the
President was most interested in developing. They could direct
research in the criminal justice area into any direction that was
important, but no one was actually pulling them in one direction
or another. We would talk over what areas we thought ought to be
explored. It was a result of external stLmuli, either articles or
books or talks with law professors or things that appeared in the
President’s News Summary that he’d indicate he wanted followed
through on, that sort of thing. The same types of programs were
run, although not through grant money, by the Office of Criminal
Justice. It was, "How do ~ keep the federal goverr~ment out front
in the war against crime?" At that point none of the big criminal
justice bills had passed, but, shortly after I got here, the
Organized Crime Control Act of 1970 was signed into law in a
ceremony at the Great Hall of the Department of Justice. I set

that up. The Comprehensive Drug ~/ouse Prevention and Control Bill
of 1970 was signed at what was then the Bureau of Narcotics and
Dangerous Drugs [B~DD] headquarters. I set that up: ceremony,
what the President would say, the tone set. The Safe Streets Act
of 1970, and although it was, no, it became law later also, the
District of Colunbia Court Reorganization and Criminal Justice Act
was also signed that year, involving DC crime. Reducing crime in
the District of Coltrnbia was a prime project. I worked with
Police Chief Jerry Wilson closely on that, and Santarelli, finding
out what the Chief wanted to do, making sure it was properly
funded, making sure that we were giving him sufficient support in
any number of areas, street lighting or narcotics or getting more
police, wilson was calling the shots, and they were Wilson’s
ideas, but we were making sure the Federal Government was enabling
him to keep reducing crime here.
TG:

In these activities were you dealing just with Bud Krogh within
the Domestic Council in the White House complex, or were you
involved with other people within the White House in a substantive
way?

GS:

In the beginning, of course, I only dealt with Krogh. Eventually
I began to deal with seme other people. There would be times when
our programs or policies were running parallel or needed to touch
base with the Counsel’s office. In that regard I worked with Fred
Field’ing, who was Deputy Counsel. I worked with people in the
Press Office, Neal Ball in particular, and I worked on a number of
programs with Bill [William F.] Rhatican, who was in the employ of
Chuck [Charles W.] Colson. We put on a Drug Abuse Conference and

the working out of the people who would c~ne, that sort of thing
was done by Rhatican. We worked with the speech writers, but it
wasn’t on a substantive area. Other that that, there was no
substance or policy input, with the exception of the Office of
Management and Budget [O~,~], where you got to have a budget taken
care of. That was run by, at that point, by Mark Alger, who was
head of the General Government Division of ~JB. That’s now
classified under Wally [Walter D.] Scott’s area, but then that
reorganization hadn’t occurred. So, I worked very closely with
Alger and Alger’s people; he had a staff of about seventeen guys.
TG:

As far as justice legislation, were you in contact with Wally
Johnson’s office or Wally Johnson himself?

GS:

Oh, yes. I thought you meant on the ~ite }~use staff. I talked
with Wally two or three tLaes a day. You know, assume I’ve been
here for a year, so that I know what I’m doing. There are
innumerable bills that have to do with [the] criminal justice
system or have to do with narcotics, because I also was in charge
of drug enforcement and there was a terrific develoi~nent area on
drug enforcement. Eventually, I became in charge of international
narcotics and treatment also, so that I had the full spectrum;
although at the beginning, Donfeld was in charge of treatment, and
Walt [Walter C.] Minnick, who eventually worked for Krogh, was in
charge of drug .... [interruption]

TG:

O.K.

GS:

Minnick was in charge of drug initiatives in the international
area. Minnick cane over about a year after I did and put together
the Cabinet Committee on International Narcotics. Then, when Walt

left, I picked up [the] international area too. Because of these
innumerable bills that were being introduced, the executive had to
respond, take a position on th~n. I would talk with Wally Johnson
three or four tLmes about various areas; these include terrorism,
gun control, hijackings, drug abuse, death penalty, insanity
pleas, federalizing the killing of a state or local police
officer, innumerable issues under the crime and drugs area that
would be introduced by any number of m~mbers of Congress. We had
to take a position, and I would work that out with Johnson because
the Department of Justice would be the official organization
taking that position.
TG:

%{nat would your role have been in this, C~off? Were you simply
relating to Wally Johnson’s people or to Wally Johnson himself,
the White House’s reaction to some of these bills and legislation,
or were you in fact revising them, modifying them, writing them,
rewriting th~n?

GS:

It would depend on how it came to our attention. If it was a bill
introduced by a member of Congress, obviously we didn’t revise.
Johnson would call and say, "Here’s what we want to say." Or,
this could c(~ae in through OMB’s Legislative Reference Division.
I worked with Lou Krulewitch there, same area. He’d say, "Here’s
what we want to say, here’s our reaction," and I’d either say,
"Yes" or "No" or "Modify your reaction to the bill." If it were
Justice legislation, my role was to recognize the policy issues
and either decide them or decide those [that] should be elevated
to the President for a decision. Everything that ,was done,
everything that I did, was to be sure it was consistent with what

the President wanted. If you’ve asked similar questions recently,
and you know where the President is, you can say whether it is
consistent or not. If it’s an area of first impression, or there
have been substantially new develo~nents, we would go back to the
President, prepare a memorandum option paper for the President to
actually decide. So, it ~muld depend on how the legislation came
in. Similarly, with the speech writers, we would do the substance
sign-off on any Presidential utterance, whether it was in writing
or to be given orally. We would also do the background papers for
the President before a meeting; we would do the substance sign-off
on any fact sheets having to do with bill signings or ceremonies
of major Presidential initiatives. The packages for the State of
the Union were done the sane way. The first State of the Union I
worked on was 1971, which was the "Six Great Goals." One of those
was executive reorganization; I did a terrific ~mount of work with
the Ash Council on government organization and namely Andy Rouse,
who was executive director, in preparing all that material for the
State of the Union. There was also the "New Federalism," the
revenue-sharing concept, and LEAA at Justice was one of the six
areas marked for special revenue-sharing, so that took a lot of
drafting and work. My role in that was not the technical role but
the policy decisions.
TG:

In these areas will the files reflect your responsibilities, your
opinions, your views?

GS:

No. My files will, because everything that was typed at my
direction or my dictation is in my chron[ological] files. But,
from the whole time that I worked for Bud Krogh, everything was

done for his signature, because his name was recognized by the
President and mine was not. We do the same thing now, everything
goes in under [Kenneth R.] Cole’s name, and the associate
directors don’t sign anything. The only way to tell whether Krogh
drafted it or I drafted it is to see if it is in my chron. Toward
the end of the second year I did almost all of the drafting for
any m~norandt~ going to the President. That was because I knew
what Bud wanted to say, and it was far easier for me to do that
and him to go to the meetings, and he was, at the end of the
secor~ year, involved in ten times the ntrnber of projects that
originally we started out on. We started in the criminal justice
and drug area with two staff assistants. By the tLme we were
through, Bud had about ten e~ployees. I was his deputy, most of
it c~e through me, but there was Charlie [Charles L. ] Clapp,
there was [Richard N.] Nordahl, there was Minnick, there [were] a
couple people frem OMB that were permanently assigned to Krogh:
Ted [Theodore C.] Lutz and Mary Graham, Kay [Katharine] Graham’s
daughter-in-law. They did the District [of Colt~abia] probl~s.
There was the Special Action Office for Drug Abuse Prevention
which we put together and published, and that was headed by Dr.
[Jer(rne H.] Jaffe, but Jaffe really worked for Krogh. There was
Customs because it was involved in narcotics. There was BNDD,
because they were the other enforc~=~nent branch. There was a
terrific ~mount of liaison with Treasury because of the
enforcement over there under Eugene Rossides. It wasn’t always
pleasant, but there was a series of give and takes there. Now
that was all still done while Krogh was here. The major
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initiatives were

embodied

in a Presidential speech of July 17,

1971 on narcotics. That began the Special Action Office; it asked
for a greatly expanded budget for enforcement and treatment. Then
later, on Septe~oer 9, although there is a substantial question
about the date of the Executive Order, he set up this Cabinet
C~ittee on International Narcotics. Then, in December of that
smme year, we set up what was called the Office of Drug Abuse Law
Enforcement (ODALE), and you’d say you had roughly a three-ring
circus going with some add-ons in narcotics alone. In the crime
area we had strike forces, organized crime strike forces. We
always had LEAA, and LEAA was always holding conferences and
developing initiatives. We had scme legislation under development
which we were trying for, there was always the issue such as the
exclusionary rule, bail reform, that sort of area. We played a
lot with the crime rate. The FBI [Federal Bureau of
Investigation] submits quarterly reports on how things are going
out in hinterlands and we were tracking that very closely: what
areas, especially DC crime, because by that point we’re starting
to cut crime substantially in the District, and we were slowing
the crLae wave in the rest of the country.
TG:

Now these topics that you have listed, you’ve given me an idea of
who the people ~re on Bud’s staff. Now I would assume this would
have been late ’71 - ’72?

GS:

Heading towards the election.

TG:

The election. You mentioned something that I was unaware of, that
you more or less were his deputy at this point in time. Would it
then be fair to say that--I think that you mentioned this--that
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the work of the other people on the staff would probably have
crossed your desk on its way to Bud?
GS:

With t~m exceptions it did. One was DC affairs. Bud took a great
interest in DC affairs: it was immediate, it was real, and. it was
not policy, it was everyday probl~ms. The District in those days
was afraid to make a decision, and they’d move everything to the
White House if they could. Ted Lutz and Mary Grah&~ worked with
Bud directly, that was one exception, which I didn’t want to get
into. I did DC crime but nothing else in the District. The other
exception was the Special Investigations Unit which was developed
in mid-1972 that he worked with Dave [David R.] ....

TG:

Young?

GS:

Dave Young. He had a private line down to Room 16 in the basement
and did all his work directly with Young or the other people, [G.
Gordon] Liddy. None of that c&me through me except the issue of
gun control, which Liddy had an interest in. You’ Ii find Liddy
memos sometimes come through me on the way to Krogh; but other
than that, it went directly to Bud. All the typing and everything
was done do~n there. If it’s not in, you know, I don’t know where
all those papers sort out, but none of them ended up in Krogh’s
files. They were all kept down in Room 16, and they’re in Young’s
files, or there’s a possibility they don’t exist.

TG:

Would these other staff people have consulted with you on some of
these problens, or was it simply a matter of you being the traffic
cop for their assignments?

GS: Oh, there would be some consulting. Minnick and I went through
law school together, and we’re best friends, so on international
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narcotics, since I did the other t}~ and he did narcotics, we’d
talk all the time. But, I’d see the papers before Krogh did.
Even if they were delivered to his office, they would be brought
across to mine just to read to give him a "Yes" or "No", you know,
"This is OK; you don’t have to spend time on it." But nobody had
the impression they worked for me. It was more of a safety valve:
"Bud, you really do have to see this guy because he’s got an
immediate problem and it needs your attention." The rest of the
stuff was just, you know, "Sign here" and we just knew that this
was routine. The general feeling was, if it c&me in, in the mail,
it wasn’t that important. You know, a lot of phone work, a lot of
issue analysis done verbally. Mail that’s delivered from the
outside is a waste of time.
TG:

I jumped to that legislative question perhaps prematurely. ~ere
there other things that you wanted to touch base on in terms of
LEAA or your contact with Criminal Division?

GS:

No, it’s all in the area of policy and policy development. There
would be times when we would be given a speech or we would be
putting together or considering an initiative and we wanted to
consult lightly at Justice. For ex&~ple, ~nat became the privacy
initiative that’s now underway started back in conversations with
Bill [Willi&~ H.] Rehnquist, who was then head of the Office of
Legal Counsel at Justice. Rehnquist’s office gives all legal
opinions on the constitutionality of projects. In that regard he
was terrifically helpful in issue areas: you know, we can’t do
this for constitutional reasons, we may be able to do something
else. A lot of give and take and mutual festering of progr&~s.
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LEAA was just a continual sore because it was giving away money.
There were investigations under way; they said that the money was
being ~asted, it was being abused. It was buying jets for state
governors instead of, you know ....

The police were getting too

much, the courts weren’t getting any. It was more of a "How are
things going, let’s get together and talk about it" kind of
problem-solving than anything you could put your finger on.
TG:

Were your contacts outside of the White House complex for the most
part during this period with Justice and (IMB, or did you get any,
make any contacts with Capitol Hill people in the course of this
leg islation?

GS:

No, the only working was done with C~4B, Treasury, and Justice, arid
Chief Wilson, with very few exceptions. Hill contacts, now there
were a couple: Wally Johnson came from the Hill before he went to
Justice. I talked to him on the Hill because he was Minority
Counsel of the Criminal Laws sub-con~mittee of the Senate
Judiciary. The Majority Counsel was Bob [G. Robert] Blakey, Who
worked for Senator [John L.] McClellan, and I used to talk to
Blakey quite frequently because the Senate was the predominant one
in criminal legislation. The House was not particularly active in
the area, and "Manny" [Dnanuel] Celler took guidance from
McClellan. I did some work with Mathias, Senator [Charles McC.]
M~athias, because he was so eager about DC crime. He was worried
about the suburbs when we were lowering the crime rate, and he
wanted [a] crime conference, and we put that together for him.
And some work with [Roman L.] Hruska’s people simply because he
was the ranking minority member on the Criminal Laws sub-committee
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of the Senate Judiciary Committee. But we didn’t do a whole lot
of Hill work; we relied on Justice to do that. Wally has come
from the Hill; he was at ease up there; it was far better to have
that Department deal directly.
TG:

How about contacts with private interest groups or...

GS:

None.

TG:

...state and local officials?

GS:

None. All that was done through the Department of Justice. Don
Santarelli did an awful lot of contact with the interest
organizations: with the DA’s [District Attorneys], the Attorneys
General, the National Council on Crime, the [unintelligible] of
the State judges. That was either done through Santarelli’s
Office of Criminal Justice or LF~. We had a meeting with Chiefs
of Police here when there were a lot of police killings, but it
was put together by the Department of Justice. We did crime
events here, but they were very seldom with interest groups. We
brought in drug agents who made seizures; we brought in the
Policeman of the Year; we took the President to New York in March
of 1972 on a drug adventure, March 20th. March 21st we signed the
[unintelligible] Bill down here; we went down to Laredo for an
event in a Customs station in Texas; but those were all involving
government ~mployees. You see, the federal enforcement agencies
don’t really have outside interest groups, so we did relativley
little from our perspective with interest groups. We had Justice
shield them.

TG:

I take it then that you probably didn’t do much traveling.

GS:

No, I didn’t do very much traveling at all. I did s(~me for

consulting purposes. I did some for learning purposes: you go
out and you spend a day in a regional office and find out how
crime’s going, how the payments are going. I went to Turkey with
Mark Alger in 1972. I’m not sure of the year, I’ve got to think
about it for a second, but I got back two days after the break-in
occurred at DNC [Democratic National Committee].
TG:

’72.

GS :

’72, had to be ’72. ~{e were going to put together the two
enforc~nent agencies; what is now DEA (Drug Enforcement
Administration) is the result of a reorganization plan that Mark
Alger and I and Justice and Treasury representatives worked on for
about three months. It came to fruition right when Roy Ash c&me
on, and Roy Ash actually put it together and followed it through,
but the basic %~rk was done before that. That’s why I want, we
want to, we want ....

See, there was massive trouble between the

two organizations abroad--Treasury and Justice--on narcotics, and
so %~ stopped in at a couple of places: Paris, well we went
through France because we hit Marseilles too. So, it was Germany,
France, Italy, and Turkey on narcotics. I think I went out to the
Seattle places every once in a while, and I went out to California
to look at the projects I wanted to see that LFAA was doing,
happened to be there. It wasn’t the kind, it was something ~
were considering having the President visit, but it hadn’t reached
the point where you’d send an advance man to put the program
together. It was, "Is this substantively a place where we want
the President to go?" New York and California had the worst drug
problems, and they had the initiatives out there, so I would go
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there. But pretty much there wasn’t a whole lot of traveling ar~
there was no speech making. We had our Justice people to do that.
They had better titles. They had better public recognition, and
we wanted them out front.
TG:

Would ~e find in talking with other people on these topics of
crime and drug abuse that, for this period of time, they %~)uld be
citing you as their primary contact, or the primary person within
the White House complex on these things?

GS:

Yeah, the people you talked with you would. [Richard G.]
Kleindienst would not; Kleindienst would consider it to be Krogh,
and anything in writing %~uld come from Krogh. So would [John N.]
Mitchell; Mitchell would consider it to be Krogh or even
Ehrlich~an, but, when F~hrlichman was meeting with Mitchell on a
cr~ne thing, I would prepare the paper. At just below that level,
they would say me, although they would also have a great tendency
to say Krogh, because he was there from ’68 on, when they
initially did a lot of stuff. Pete [Richard W.] Velde, who heads
LEAA now and has been there since the beginning, would cite me;
Wally Johnson would cite me; Santarelli would cite me. On the
hijacking program we put together a program to, you know, the walk
throughs and everything. General [Benjamin 0.] Davis, who was at
[the Department of] Transportation [DOT], would cite me; Mark
Alger ~)uld cite me.

TG:

Would it be fair to asst~e then that anything outside of these two
exceptions that you mentioned in the crime and justice area would
have crossed your desk or at least you would be knowledgeable on
it? Perhaps that’s too broad a question.
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GS:

Yeah, it ~uld depend, it would depend. Some of the
transportation stuff was done by C~narlie Clapp. It was
transportation policy stuff that was not of immediate need, in
which case it ~uld pass my desk and I wouldn’t know anything
about it. It would also pass Krogh’s desk with the same reaction,
you know, "Oh, yes." Other than that, I would pretty much know
about it.

TG:

So for these areas that you have mentione~], your office files,
plus Bud Krogh’s, w~)uld be the gold mine, the place that we should
look to.

GS:

Yes. We put an awful lot of blunt language down on crime and drug
initiatives and why we were doing stuff and how it would work.
The chron files, I think mine especially--the other reason that a
lot of the stuff will be in mine instead of Bud’s, is because my
secretary did all the typing for Presidential papers. She was
trained at IBM, and she typed L~mediately and letter perfect, and
so we had a gold mine going for that reason.

TG:

Was that Donna Larsen?

GS:

No it was not; it was JoAnne LaMere. It’s really, it’s an
interesting group. JoAnne LaMere was my secretary and roomed with
Kathy [Kathleen A.] Chenow, who unfortunately when Donfeld left,
she was Donfeld’s secretary, she went down to the Room 16 unit and
entered into horror. Bud Krogh’s original secretary was Jane
Dart, who married John C~mpbell and moved to the West coast. She
was replaced by Saundra Greene, who married me after Krogh left.
~hen Kathy Chenow left, she (my secretary Joanne) bec~ne good
friends and roomates with Walt Minnick’s secretary who’s Gay, her
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name then was Gay Guy; now it’s Gay Pirozzi. So, you know, it was
kind of a very clubby, well, it didn’t apear to be that clubby,
but it was a very fun, jovial group that enjoyed working and
everything else.. But JoAnne did the typing, JoAnne did all that,
all that typing. And that, with Krogh’s files, should be the
schedule proposals, why the President ought to do something. We
got very candid about the reasons that this needed publicity and
why we had to do this or that. Krogh’s files will be much more
reflective of the war between Customs and B}~DD because that one
involved inevitably Cabinet m~mlbers, and Krogh was very up-to-date
on that. The policy work below that I spent more time on:
whether Customs would start a new initiative or how they were
deploying their men either at ports or overseas.

TG:

Were there other areas that perhaps were being handled by other
members of the Domestic Council outside of Bud Krogh’s office,
that you got involved in at any point?

GS:

Aside from executive reorganization, no. You should know that
Ed [Edwin L.] Harper’s office did an awful lot of long-range
analysis and did the substance clearance for all papers put out
during the election process. They would be sending around papers
until the cows came home on topical areas. You know, they’d clear
it before the RNC [Republican National Co~l~ittee] could send
something out, they cleared it before CRP [Committee to Reelect
the President]. For substance, just to be sure it was close to

what they said the government was doing. Harper would flash these
out with a day-long turnaround, and I would do all of that work
that came directly to me and directly back to a guy named Peter...
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TG:

Peter Michel.

GS:

...Michel. Pete’s over at H[JD, [Department of Housing and Urban
Development] now, but all that work, and that won’t be in my file,
because that would be just handwritten on there, you know,
correcting words and then sent back. Maybe it was xeroxed, maybe
not, depending on how fast we did it, but it should be in the
shelves.

TG:

Any substantive contact with any members of the White House staff
outside of the Domestic Council?

GS:

No. Pretty much the Domestic Council did substance; everybody
elso did forms, so there was form contact with speech writers,
form contact with Rhatican, form contact with Neal Ball, but no
substance.

TG:

}low about [the] National Security Council [NSC] in these
international areas?

GS:

No. Henry Kissinger had no interest whatsoever in narcotics and
deeded it all to the Domestic Council. All initiatives ~re done
fr(~ here. We dragged the Department of State kicking and
screaming, same thing with Defense. Only after the President had
breakfast with the Joint C~iefs did they decide they may have a
drug problem. One of the appalling things now is that, without
the President pushing on international narcotics, it’s not being
done. Now since, ever since Kissinger bec&me Secretary of State,
they’ve gotten an interest, because the NSC hadn’t had a whole lot
to do. They do have a narcotics guy now, but he wasn’t around,
and nobody was there to help in the very beginning, although there
was a guy named Art [Arthur T. ] Downey, who left very early on
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around 1970, who was very helpful to Krogh in narcotics. Krogh
took more international trips than I did, because he had to go
around and bang ambassadors. You know, "You got to do something,"
and Minnick took ther~ all the time because he was putting all the
programs together. Minnick came in pretty much with the start-up
of narcotics internationally. His departure right after the
reelection, 4 or 5 months I guess--well, maybe it was through the
end of the year--signaled kind of the end of the real push on it
too: "Yeah we do it, but we don’t ....

" You know. You look at

Minnick’s files, and they should be in agreement with Krogh’s or
near Krogh’s and that ought to be about the complete picture of
international narcotics. There was a guy named Nordahl that did a
little bit of treatment but not ....

[{is files won’t be very

reflective of much. Donfeld started the treatment stuff and then
~nt to the Special Action Office, and we relied on Donfeld to do
it from over there. The enforc~r~ent will all be in my files,
except for this massive battle, which some of it will be in
Krogh’s. The events, the reorganization, all that stuff will be
in mine. Hijacking will all be in mine. The famous heroin hot
line will be in mine. Now since then, executive reorganization
will all be in mine. If I may, I’m going to move up to after the
election.
TG:

Certainly, go ahead.

GS:

After the election Krogh went to DOT, and I took over those areas
and worked as an Associate Director reporting to Cole again in the
crime and drug area, just to follow them all through, the s&me
areas will again all be in my file. The drug reorganization that
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created DEA [Dru~1 Enforcement Administration] occurred, the
selection of [John R.] Barrels, the selection of [Robert L.]
DuPont, the dealing of initiatives and trying to catch up with the
new Department of Justice. You know, they went through some
Attorney ~enerals rather rapidly. There will be almost nothing in
the way of correspondence with [Elliot L.] Richardson. Richardson
did nothing in the way of contact with the White House; he ran an
independent entity and there was very little give and take.
You’ Ii find almost, you’ll find memos that asked them to do
things, and there will be no response in the file. Then, you’ll
find, when [William B.] Saxbe got on, a lot of mail going that
way, saying "Here’s what we’re doing," "here’s why," "I need your
help on this," "I need your help on that," and it will start being
directed also to Silberman, up until August 9. A lot of mail
going to Silberman, [but] almost none with Treasury because of the
reorganization. There are a couple of other new topics that we
did: privacy will all be in there, in mine, and there’s a
Domestic Council Ccs~nittee on privacy that [Philip W.] Buchen was
doing work on. Now I don’t know what, whether you get the Vice
President’ s papers.

TG:

No, no.

GS :

O.K.

TG:

[Gerald R.] Ford’s papers are his o%¢n,...

GS:

O.K. , O.K.

TG:

...as is the case with every Vice President.

GS:

Then you’ll see probably half the correspondence on privacy and
almost all of it on c~npaign reform. Now, once we move past the
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election, I did work on individual topics with other people on the
White House staff, substantively. I worked with Bryce Harlow on
c&mpaign reform, he and I put that together. I worked very
closely with Dean Butch on "Topic A"--now, that’s very sensitive,
so I’m going to be as vague as I can, O.K.?

TG: Well stop there if it is.
GS:

No, no, it’s not that sensitive. I did an awful lot of work for
[J. Fred] Buzhardt for about the past eight months in publishing
the "Blue Book", the transcript of the tapes; listening to the
tapes, preparing the index and analysis, transcribing the tapes,
organizing ~4nat we did, all that stuff. My name will appear
nowhere. I did all the research through Ehrlichman’s files
whenever there was a file search that was done. They didn’t want
the other lawyers in there. I worke<] very briefly on the short
tenure of Jtldge [John] Sullivan, when Sullivan was here. I worked
very closely with Buzhardt and [James D.] St. Clair. I
interviewed and hired St. Clair’s staff; I did all the
administrative work on putting that together. I got the lawyers
fr(~m the Deparhaent of Justice that originally came over to aid in
the defense. I didn’t do the substantive work but I know all the
people, and I know what they ~re working on. The only place--I
said my n~me wouldn’t appear--the only place my name appears is
[a] memorandtrn from [Alexander M.] Haig, when Buzhardt had his
heart attack, saying Shepard will decide who sees what files.
There had tO be a double clearance (Secret Service cleared and the
~ite House cleared) for anyone to get into the files. Buzhardt
had that authority; when Buzhardt had his heart attack and they
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were in Cairo, F~gypt, Haig wired back the wire that said "Shepard
has the authority." I guess that’s the stun total of ~inat was done
too. You know the Special Files in [Rooms] 84 and 522, you will
find my name in the logs all the time, going in and out,
supervising, searching pursuant to court orders, reproducing
originals, r~noving originals for tran~nission to court, all that
stuff.
TG:

I don’t want to pursue this very far, because I don’t want to ask
you questions that I shouldn’t be asking, but, based on what
you’ve told me, Geoff, then, if and when the times c~mes for us to
do additional research on this topic, by all means you should be
one of the people we should talk with.

GS:

Yeah, second to Buzhardt. I did what Buzhardt asked. I can tell
"you where papers are if you want to find something.

I can tell

you how something was done. I &m not in any position to tell you
the considerations taken into account in making a decision on
what, whether to take an appeal or not take an appeal. I may have
just a little knowledge to throw you off. The only guy that knows
that is Buzhardt and, you know, I don’t know how much time you are
going to be spending with him, but he carries it all in his head.
He leaves no files: you’ll find no phone logs, you’ll find no
appointment calendar, you’ ii find no memos by Buzhardt.
TG:

Well, then, you and Buzhardt are the two people we should talk
with, how’ s that?

GS:

In the reverse order.

TG:

O.K.

GS:

Right?
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TG:

O.K.

GS:

O.K.

TG:

O.K., fair enough. Well, were there other topics that you
covered, had responsibility for after the election that are
significant?

GS:

Privacy is one that I put together, and I put it together pretty
much by myself until the Vice President was put in charge, and
then I did it with Phil Buchen. You’ Ii find memos to Buchen,
you’ll find the initial thinking on privacy and you will find it
goes all the way back to Rehnquist in the privacy file, when it’s
all put together. I can’t think of any other topical areas that
don’t fall generally under Justice; pretty much everything c&me
under justice was mine. Dana Mead did civil rights for a very
long tLme under Ed [Edward L.] Morgan and I picked it up right
when he left. Now he left what? Two or three weeks before, so
you may find that I technically possess his or Morgan’s files. I
will be the guy that sends them down there but they are Dana’s or
they’ re Ed Morgan’ s. I have Lew [Lewis A.] Engman’s files from
anti-trust, or sc~ne of them, and I’ve sent them down already. He
left to become head of FTC [Federal Trade Con~ission] and I got
the anti-trust stuff from hLm, but there is very little done in
the anti-trust area, no communication at all.

TG:

Well, let me toss out another question that might wrap it up then.
Of all of these responsibilities that you’ve had, which one would
you consider the most satisfying, which one did you feel you had
the greatest sense of accomplishment in or with? That’s a
difficult question.

2~

Yeah, that’s a tough question. I think as far as orchestrating
the goverr~aent, I think we made the most move in drug abuse. As
far as, what has happened is that we got good initiatives going,
we weren’t able to pursue it, keep on top of it, we lost
Presidential interest as it were. I mean, you kno%~, you just
couldn’t keep it going. Now, because of that inattention or
because of our inability to keep h~mering away at it, keep it in
the forefront of public consciousness, drug abuse is on the rise.
So, we are having to look at it more carefully again now. As far
as a single problem that was put together and solved, it’s the
hijacking program. At the time there was a big effort to create a
federal force of three thousand people to supervise all the entry.
We worked instead to develop a progr~ where the person flying
paid the extra cost, rather than the general taxpayer. That was
self-regulating so that technological improvements could occur.
You know now those metal detector tests are much more
sophisticated, the x-rays are much more sophisticated. That
occurred because the airlines were held responsible and the
airports were held responsible. We had a very satisfactory
result: there ~ere twenty-two hijackings the year before we put
it into effect, we had to--well, [John H.] Shaffer got fired, the
head of FAA [Federal Aviation A~l~inistration] got fired because he
fought it so much, didn’t want to acknowledge that hijackings were
a problem. The major reason for his lack of reappoint~ent was he
would not take Presidential direction in that area. The other guy
who worked on that was Bill [Willi~n A.] Boleyn at (IMB. He was
head of an organization called Progr~ Coordination, you know,

25

,which took the difficult ones. Kolberg, Bill [Willim~ H.] Kolberg
had it first, and then Bill Boleyn took it over. We put together
the hijacking program. ~nd it was done in a very good way, we
asked DOT for their best thoughts, what would they do if they had
all the authority and then we gave them as much of that as %~
could to solve the problea? It’s, that particular one has stayed
solved. The other stuff, we’ve passed laws, we’ve done events and
we have held our own or gained a little bit, but they are
continuing issues.
TG:

That covers those questions that I wanted to ask, C~off. Now, if
it seems to you, based on what I’ve asked and what you’ve
answered, that that covers the field fairly well, we can call it
quits.

GS:

That’ s fine.

TG:

At least it’s a good start.

GS:

You can look through the files, you’ ii see some other extraneous
things, but pretty much that covers it.

TG: Well, that gives me an opportunity to c(~me back and see you in a
couple years from now.
GS:

O.K.

[End of interview]
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Oral history interview with Geoffrey C~ Sne~,arci
c,-,r~Ouctecl by Raynior~o H. Geselbracht an~ FreoericK J. G’r~a~c, sw.e
in R,-,on~ 410 of the National Archives in Washi’n~tor~, D. C0
c,r~ Marc~ 17, i988

RHG :

Thar, K you f,_-,r cor,’lir,!g Mr’. Shepard.

I sh,’,uid say, just as ar,

ir, troducti,-,r,, that nly preDaratic, r, fc, r tnis interview has 0eer,,
lar0e measure, ~-,,,r White Hc, use Special Files rnateriais~

A n~ucn

larger group of materials will c,r,e day be prc, cessed ir, the Wnite
House Cer, trai Files.

I hope we car, come back fc, r a secc, r,o

ir, terview at "that tin’~e,

i refer researchers tc, yc, ur exit

ir, terview, which you did wher, you were leavir, g the White Mouse,
it, 1974 c,r ’ 75.

That has a Ic, t of goc, d bacKgrour, o ir, forr,’~atior, c,r,

how y~,,.~ first car,~e to the White House.

Ar, d mucn abc, ut sc, rne c,f

your respor, sibili’bies and rela’tic, r, snips at yc, ur jo~).
try ’to ask questicr, s that add t;, that.

Sc,, we’ Ii

Let r,~e jus’t as

all, yc, u came to the White Hc, use as a White Hc, use Felic, w.

Di~

you feel some Oevotic, r, or some ir, terest ir, beir, g part c,f the
Nixor, adn’~ir, is’tratic, r,, c,r some admiratic, r, fc, r Nixor,, that prornpteO
yc, u "to be a White Hc, use Felic, war, d r,~ake that ir, itial oecisic, r, tc,
leave Seattie?

GCS:

Well, let me begin, Ray, with a disclaimer.

We nave a series of

quest ic, r,s that we have prepared and i have reviewed sonde of your
quest i,z,r,s it, advar, ce of cc, mir, g,...
RHG :

Hrn ~ rnrn.

GCS :

... but I have nc, t reviewed my files.

I have not reviewecl tne

files that have ~een segregated for the Special Files.
RHG :
GCS :

S,-, as we cjo through the :i.r~tervie~ it snoul~ be knc, wr~ that I have

r.:,t gc, r~e back ,_-,vet~ r~~ate~iai that leo you to ask these ~uestior~s.
RH G :

A1 i ~."iQht.

GCS :

Therefore, I have r.~,t wc,~xe~ c,r~ r~’~ate~iais tnat le~ to tnc, se files
foc thi~teer~ c,~~ f,z, urteer~ yea~s.

As a cesuit c,f tnat~ I may ~e

w~-’c,r~Q c,r~ specific facts, c,r r~’~y r’ecc, ilec~ic, r~ r~’~ay be sii~ntiy
incc,~’rect or’~ ~her~ people ~ere ir~ of#ice~ ,~,t- i

[~i~i’~’t nave

the

This ir~tervie~ ~iii have the patir~a c,f

o’ooer sii~htly reverse~.
t i me...
RHG :

Hm h r~m.

GCS:

... laid or~ it~ put I thir~k Z car~ be ~uite accuca’ce ~ith ~-eQaro to
torte arid moo~.

RHG:

H r~ h m r~.

GC~:

The facts ~ill have tc, be ~ouole cnecxed~ because we ~c,r~’~t have
thir~b]s ir~ #rc, r~t c,# us to, refer- to.

RHG:

Right.

GCS:

With "that ir~ mir~d~ ~e~ ].i [4o back to t~e quest ic, r~ c,f ir~te~-est ir~
the Nixor~ admir~istcatior~.

I had Q~-,=,~r~ up ir~ sc, utiqerr~ California

arid ~er~t tc, Whi’ttier Coi leQe.

Fc,~-met- Pt-esiclervt Nixor~ ~as r.:,t ir~

oPfice at the tirade I ~er~t t;, college~ f~-c,m ~6~4 tc, ~66.
r’ur~ for ~]c, ve~-r.z,~- arid lost.
cc,].lege.

F~e hae

Nor~etheless~ ne ~as ar~ aiurr~r~us c,f the

I had the c, ccasior~ tc, be the ber~eficiar’y c,f a

schc, larsnip ~nicn he fur~eci.

Wher~ he [~a~e tne p~-eser~ta’tior~ c,f

the schc,].ar’ship~ and he ~i~ it ir~ persc, r~ he poir~te~ out that ~e
had bc, tn beer~ student bc,~y pt-esic~er~t.
at co].ie~)e.

We hac~ both beer~ ~eDators

Ar~d he detailed at a lur~cneor~ of the Re~ublicar~

Women’s CiuD ir~ Whit’tie~-~ ~nic~ he a~’ter~eec~ arid Bob [RoDer~ H.]
Fir~cn a’tter~ded as head c,f the RepuDiicar~ Party ,=,f southerr~

Caiifo~’r~ia.

The Pcesioer~t rJetaiied his canlpai!~r~ ar’~d what the

issues we~e~ ar, o rny car,~maiQr,,

l’~ was a te~-riOiy r, ice ~es~ur’e.

So i felt ver’y cic, se to iY~c. Nixor, wher, he was cur, r, ir, B
~’r’esi~er,’t~ ar, c~ toid rny trier, os at Ha~-va~-ci Law Scnool~ wne~.-e i
~er~t a’~te~- coi ie~e~ that i~ ne wc, r~ iy’~ his face ~,:,~- ~h.-esi~er~
tiqer, I ~,o,.tld amply to De a White House Fellow.
beca tse I believed ir, his aOmir, istratic, r,.

it wc,,.ti0 be

I cerner,~13e?- c,r, elect ic, r,

r,i~ht c,r,e o’f~ r,~y [joc, o ’l=~-ier, os~ WhO la~e~.- wer,~ tc, wo~-~, a’~ the W~i~e
H,::,,.tse~ Wa].te~- #iir, r, ici<~ w#~c, was a very clc, se frier, d at law schc, o)..
Wai’te~- ha0 a little ba{dge that sai0~ "Nix,-,_r,/’"~neoa~"" ~ ~

ir, sseao ,:;,’~

the Pr.esi0er, t ar, d Vice Presi0er, t ar, d it was a ic,~ c,’~ goc, d r, at,.t~-ec~
kiodir,~ a~out my reiatior, snip with him.
pleased that he wor,.

He 0i~J wir,.

I was ve~-y

I did apply "Fc,~- a White House feiic, wsnip

ar, d I got the feiic, wship,

l thir, k I got the fellc,~snio~ tc, a

~:3ceat exter, t~ because I was a successful graduate c,’F Wnittie~.College.

Tnece was r,c, presic~er, tial ir, volvemer, t ; the P’resioer, t

0idr,~t l<r,,:::,w I was cor,~petir, g.

B,.tt t~e people w#~o were r,~axir, g the

oecisior, s~ o~-igir, aiiy wer.e a#pc, ir,’Ceci ur,0e~- P:’resi0er, t [L.yr,£1c, r, B.]
Jc, hr, sor,.,
them.

Nixc, r, had r,c,t beer, ir, office ].or, g er, ou~;]n tc, ~’epiace

i t{qir, i~. they felt sir~2e Nixor, hao wor,~ he Oeserveo some

pec, ple who fel’t ciose to hir,~.

While r,c, or, e is eve~- su~’e nc, w

they~.-e selectecl~ Z tnir, k my OackB~-c, ur, o ir, Caiifo~--r, ia ar, cJ
associatic, r, e.,ith the Pcesi0er, t ~a0 ar, a~ful lot to oc, with my
selec’tior,.

Z ~io r,’~y year. a’~ [the] T~-easucy [Deoar"tmer, t] as~ i

Oeiieve~ a full s,.~pooctec c,f the Qc, als of the aornir, is~’r-atior,.
Wrier, i switcr~ec~ ’to the W~~ite Hc, use~ to go to work fo~- [Jc, nr,
D.] Enrlichmar,~ it was beca,.tse~ it, his c,~3ir, ior,~ i ~as a relic, t4
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Cai~.if~or’r’~:~.ar~ arx:.i a ~:)er, sor~ wr~o nao cnoser~ ~o ~.].ve z~’~ Sea’~;:~.e~

¯ ~:ne Nn:L~e r-~o,.ise Fei].ow~ "F"z~-~.’~s ~]acnerea zr, Ser:,~en~::,er or :1.969,~

the year.~,

or~e or the orlu_.lr~ai spea~.er’s was Jon~.] En~.-l. icnmar~

was r~o[: a iqousenolo r~ame a’c "the t!n]e,
].awyer~ rz, ub Y~o~ t:amous,

b~e was the F:’r’es:~.clercu"s

l t.4~qew ne was ’~:Pom Sea’~ie~ arid i

gor, e "bo Sea’u’t:~e immeola~::eiy after" law scnool~ accepueo a posztior,
lr, a law firm~

The ).a~ fir’m Kr~ew Z WaS compebir~ for a Wnibe

k-~ouse feiiowsni~ out i was a scnoiarsnio s’uuoer,’u: i couic~ r~o~
afforo to not nave a joo.

if I ~i0r,~: ~et the feiiowsnic,~ i was

[~oir~] to wor~. i~ Sea’u’tie.

if i got the fe].iowsni~],~ ~ wouio leave

Seattle fo~" a year~ oo my
firm.

feiiowsni!:),~ arid [~o ~:~ac~( uo "tt]e law

At ~irlee House i sat r~ext to Jonn Enrlicnmar~ argo tai~<ecJ

with him ai]out Seattle.

it turr, e~1 out ne was raised in Sar~a

Mor~ica, Jr, Caiiforr, ia; i was raised ir~ Lor~Q Beach. Ar, c~ both of
us hacJ ~or, e away to law school, ne had ~::!or~.. e ~o S’bar~foro., l"d ~:~one
to Harvaro.

Both of us hao Oecided a’r~e- r law scnooi tnau

sout:nerr~ California was r~ot going ~o oe a pleasar~t ~:Jiace to live
i~ "~ne lor~Q rur~ because of all tne people who were movlr, Q there.
it was get~ir~Q "[:oo crow~ed arid it woulor~’t worK~

Both of us

c~ecicieu the Pacific Northwest was the proc, er oiace to Qo.

So we,

in 01fferent i:imes, ozf#ererd: ger~eratior~s, we oobn wer~t ~:o
Seattle.

As i tol(] him wnac rr~y cJecisior~rnakir, Q process was, ne

recaiied nis
Z clicl r~o’b see Jonr~ E~~riicnman for a full year~ ~’~e ,::~io tell
t:ne Fellows he tnouQnt it was a wor~oerful oro~ran]. He would

to see us at ~i]e er~d o’/: ti-,e yeac ~o i-,ea~~ what we ieacr~eci.,
s~:~erd; the ir~tco~u’tior, tellir~j us a~:~out Wasnir,~bc, r~.

~e war~cec~ tc,

cc, r,~e ~)aci.~. arid hea~" ~hat we tnou~gint ao,::,~.~t Wasnir,~tor,.

ir~ the

c}ott~-~se o~= that ird~er~ver~ir~[4 yeat~s J’o~r~ ~eca~’~]e a hc,~_tsenc, lo r~a~’~e, a
tcei’~er, r~ous [gr~o~th ir~ ir~portar~ce], arid tnece was [~eat ea~e~-~r~ess
to" ~’~’lees w~ith hi~,~ a’~ tr]e er~d of t~’~e year.

O’thecs, rm~,~-~e a~]g’resive

thar~ i, ~ere ver~y ve~y ir~tecested ir~ askir~g l’~ir~ ouestlor, s ar~o
a’ttt~ac.tir~l his a~’ter, tior~ ir~ ’t~e sessi~,r~ befoce lur, cn.

At

~._ ~ ~(., [ o ~ t h e f e ]. ]. c w s h i ~ y e a ~.~ ], ~in i c h w o u Z~. d ~ e J u i y o f 1 9 7~Z~, w e
were caiiecl ir, tc, lur~ch ar,~ I ~as ir~ the ~’~’~idst of askir~Q the las’t
questior~

io,_,r,.~- ~ t ~.~ecail what it was..

But as we #iled fror~ tl’~e

r~ece0"tior~ Jr, to lur~ch, ! f~eii it, s~ero r, ext to Jc, hr~ ar,~ he saic~,
.Y’-’u~~_ yeac,

"What ace y~, ~-~oir~g "to oo at the er~d o’~

practicir~l law ir, Seat’tle?" He hacl rer~er~’~Der~e(~ for
sa~, a littie ].ight wer, t or~ ir~ r~y head arid I thought, "Yc, u cic, i.’,’ t
have the r~et~ve to rJc, this. " But I did have the r, ecve,...
[ La u ~:j h t e~~]
... ar’~c~ I said, "We].l, J’c, nr, wnat l"d ~.~ealiy like "t’~,
the White House s’taft~, l]ut i Oor,’t l~r,z,w hc, v~ ~:c ap[oiy,. "
saio, "Well, tnat"s easy, yc, u co~’,’~e see r~e. "

"[]n~

b~c,r~Oe~.~ful~" He saio, "You r~eed tc, call J’ar~a,
r’~usi<a’ s_ Oa~0r]’ter...~
ap~)oir~t~’~er~t.. "

. Jar~a Hr

.~Ra~_

.

Argo J’ohr~

~[sr~’t tna’~

oer,~t_~

was his secr~e’tar~y, "ar~c~ set .t~[~)

ar~

~Z’t took two rm~,r’~i-~s ~o be a~ie ~,’:" ~et ir, ’i~c, see

~ir,~ [a] very ~usy, very i~’,~pc,~tar,~ r,’~ar~.
~,’s see n ir,’~, tine jc,~i, ~as r,~ir, e.

But ~!y ’the t ir,~e i ~ot Ir~

]?’~ece’s r,o ~,.~estic, r, tha’t ne war, teo

a feilc, w sou~;hecr, Calif’c,r’r, iar, ~no had ~’,~oveO "tc, Sea’ttie
r,z,~ kr,::,v~ i wer, t tc Whittiec~

I ce~.-tair,].y ~asr,’’t ~cir’~ "to tell

aY~vo’r-~e

,:’ Wn

I iqacl l:]otqe t.

i t t:

And T C’eY’i: a 1 Iq ~ y w#~si’~’; "b I’] c ], rll] ’1~

ier’.

teii ar, yor~e au the W~~i-ce House

]"hat was r,,:,~ s,::,r,’~etn:~r~ tiqa’t you adver’tiseo,,

]: was a Ca].J.~,::,Pr, iar~

ar~c:J t was f:Pc, r,’l Sea~t ie.

ariO

Dea,.itifuity.

RHG :

]: haO [~c,r~e to P~a.r’var’d l_.aw

All

/-’i~lnt.

I kep~

hiy Iqeact oowY~

B,.t ]: was a suppc,~-tec of the Nixor,

"~it

:i.r~

aamir, istYa~:[or,~

WheY’~ yc, u wer,’~ t,:, w,:,r’x for En~-J. icnrnar,

"~;ner~

oomrner~ ,::,r~ ~ ihe K i Y<~ ,:,f: ~ i r’ect ~,:,r~ t nat ne [~ave t o you’?

~an you
Was

a~v,z, cabe f,:,~- p,:,].~cy poszt z,::,r~s~ a mar~a~er’? Jus’u ~r~pressl,:,r~s
now he did his
GCS :

Net t ~ ]: actual, ly wervb tc wc, r’~. fc, r Bud [E~! ~ 1 i~i. ] t.<r’,:,f!~n~

wq : w,:::,r’~.eo

’[= o P E r] ~- i i cih rn a Y~ ~ s o t w o. ]. d D e a s e e o ~d t i e ~- e nl !::’ i o y e e.

TnePewePe

aDOLIi a O,Dze~ of LlS.

]r~ f:act~ I~ m hePe ~,::,day Because tr’~ab

c,’r "twice a yeaP~ as D,z,l’llesi it2 C,:,ur~ei i memDe~-s~ ar~[1 tai ks c, ve’P wnas
they~r’e doir~g r.::,w.

We~Pe a vePy c’:,lieQial bur’~cn~ ar, d we er~jc, y

eacl] c,~her’~s com~ar’~y,,

Kiost o’ff my oirec’~ior~ tner~ carrie "P’r:,r,~ B

KP,:,~]h~ but Bud was vePy close to J,:,hr~.

I did Bet policy

B uiOar~c.e~ ir~ tne ser~se "t ha’t we expect eo t c, ~,::,rr~e c,ut w i t ~ ar~sweY’s
that yc, u wcuid charactePize as traditior~al Re[]u~)].icar~.
N,:,r~eiheiess~ the efffoPt c,f "the Domestic C,:,ur~cii was tc, ar~aiyze
p:,iicy optior~s.

What led t:, the cPeatic, n of the Domestic C,:,ur~ci

was tr~e facS "that the Cabir~et officer’s quickly became ac~vc, ca’Ces
of tneic paPbzcula~- Cabir~et Depactrner~t~s p,:,in~ ,’:,f view.

]’ne

~:h.-’esiderrb was preserrted wi’t~] pc, l zcy ,:, ~ "t :[ ,::, r~ s wr]ic~ weY’e
oiametr’icaiiy ,:,pp,:,se~:J.

Sei(d,:,m wer’e a].tePr~atives staf#eo.

SomeoY~e fY.orfl tne Depa~.-tr’ert ,:,]: Cc, mrr~ePce would oPeser~b s,z, me’br]ir~],:

6

tne Deoartmen~s of LaOOr woulo D,:e zn aoaman’c ol~oosi’czoY~,

i::o one

was tryiY, g to n~lp tne Presi(:~en~ c~eci(~e if t~]ere were a poir~~::
~:~e’sween, or a tr]zr(:~ option wnicn oug~at ~o L:,e
The effort of toe Do[nessic Counczi, as t~]e elf"or’i; of tr]e
Nat].onai Security Council, wnicl-~ was its cour, tserpar~, was
prooeriy s~saff the Presioent so that P~e recezve~:~ aii the
iqe received t~en~ on paper at the san~e ~sirr~e, ar~(~ ne Knew where his
ser~ior aclvisors were wner~ ne was asKe~ to make a c~eclsior~.
President Nixor] coui(~ r, ot witl~s’tan(] personal salesn~ar~snlp.

Wha~

they cailec~ tne "Berlin Wail", which Nas the lack of access,
persor~ai access ~o t~e Presieen’~;, was erecteo at the Presi~er~t’ss
own [~esire.

Me rear~ voraciously.

The news~]agers, Qooc~,

were all surnn~arizeO for nln~ an0 presented every oay.

T~e ~aoer~

preser~e~ were all rea(~ an~ anaiyze~ carefully, ~)ut he jus~ was
~0ot ~?oo0 at--he was an easy pitcn--~~e was no~ [?oor~ a~t~
wit~star~ir~Q personal saiesrnansni~. So ~tne White Mouse rr~ove~
paper. Our jo~ was to ~,e sure the papers ~reser~teo ~o the
Presic~ent were oojective.

Et took us at least six rnon~ns to

~raln a r~ew en~pioyee r~ot ~o ioa(~] in a point of vlew~ The o~ject
was to wri~se i~; so tna~i a rea~;~er couio r~ot tell w~as t~e author
nin~seif war, ted.
Presi~er~; ~eci~-]e~

it was ~o ~)reser~t everytnir~g ano let the
That’s a rare taier, t~

that particular cnaiier~)~e~

E tr~ir, K ! excelie~ a~

~ hao stu(~iec~i ser~ar,~t~ics ir~

r~o~ ~ae~er~ Er,~iisn IA, an~ i delight in the use of the ianguage~
A#ter Peir~g on the Dornestlc Cour~c!i for a year or a
year an~J a half, rr~y office ~,e~ar, to wri’~e rnos~ of ~e pa~ers
~oir~g fron~ Bud Kro~zn’s ur~it~

Kro[i,n’s ur~It even~uaiiy ~rew ~o t~er~
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o~~ ~,~weive em!]ioyees, out i OiO most of ti-ie oeclsior, oaoers for
¯ (~he ~:’resioen~t, oecause I hao a Knack for succinctly
issue in at, o~ject:ive way..

i~y r, ame never a~FJ, eareO on

They ,~,ece always si~neo by either Buo oc Jonn Enciicnman~ oeca~se
¯ [~ne ~:~’r~eslc~en~i: Kne~ those peoo?~.e~

i almond’I: never sa~w the

P~resioer,-~ out the way the White house was set uo~ ~Jnece
people WhO were palo ~o oe out Jr, the Ouc~ilc~ ar, o ~]eooie wno were
paio to scay a~ r, ignt ano oo toe ~ocx.

i was very na~]y ~o

ar, o oo the wocm~ ano i tnink tr]at my aoility ~o ana~yze
pceser, t~ in a brief way~ very comolica~eo subjec’ts for
presioer, tiai Oeclslor,.~ was cecoQr, ize0 and was useo foc tne
Domestic Council to make tnir, gs napper,~

i~ was aiso very

cor, venier, t ~ha~ my secretacy~ after I naO oeen there foc awniie~
Ewno] nao previously wocKeo a~ IB~ nao a kr, ac~. foc
le’~tec-pecfec’[:~ a ni[~n quality papec~ flcst ~ir~e thrOUgh,,

We

not nave woro pcocessocs~ we oio r, ot have seif-corcectlr, g
typewcltecs~ ar,~ my sec~etacy~ JoAnme Lamece~ typeo very
ano ve~y accu~a~eiy~ so ~na~ ur, oer pressur~e~ we couio pcoc~uce a
oecislon paper that i tr]iF~K mace sense~ argo she tnoL~]nt

RHG :

~rn nmm,,

GCS:

Was of pr-esioential Quality ano oouio move
You men~ioneo that it ~oo~, six months to if’aim an em~,ioyee
this attituoe~

is this something tna~ En~iicnman wouio ir, cuicaTJe

into you?
Only tn’rouBn his Oicec~ ~epor’~s.

in my memory the olcect r’eoor’ts

~ere Bud Kro~n, Jonn ~i’taxec, Eo [Eowaro L. ] ~Yior~an, Ed EEowlr,

L.. ] i-~i~r!]er, ar]0 ~ rl i~llSSl~q~]1 or~e~ ~no n~d

i~eer~, ~ ~.

~er~cy Casner~.
. ~.ori~!ir~aiiy, r~er, ry Casner~ ~)~_~t ~er~ry ~as~r~’’~ or~ ~e Dor~es~ic
Cour, cii ~ne~’~ ~[ Qo’~ ~nece.
W. ] Coisor~.

he nazi swltcnec~ to ~ocK foc [Cr~acies

They had beer~ ~itn c~- riicnrr~ar~ ior~ec~ they

Oeopie Encilcn~ar~ #eit ~ore corr~#octa~,ie v.~itn..

Ar~ eac~~ o# those

four or five, ir~ turr~, na~ four or five s~aff ~err~ers~

wk~er~

carrie "~o ~or~ for Bu(~i~, Jeff [Jeffrey E.. ] Dor, feic~ w~as his
assistar, t.

Tner~ v~e a0oeo rr~ore argo ~ore peooie to tna~, wai~er

~’~ir~r~iCK~ Sailyar~r~e Paytor~., Cnariie [Cnarie~s C. ] ui"~app ~as there
w~ner, i ~ot tnece~

Ever~tuaily [u~"~] Goroor~ Licitly carrie, ou~ he ~as

r~ot t~]ere at ~he., r~ear t~e ~,eglr~r~ir~g at all.

it ~as, for ~:~]e

rr~ost part, it ~as Jeff Dot, reid, who was resF)or, si[)ie for
~;reat~er, t, ar~(] rr~e, with prirr~ary resoor~si~ility for cri~~e ar~
c~rugs or~ the er~t~occerr~er~t sloe.

i ever~tuaiiy acceoe(i~ to a lot

~ore tnar~ tnat, ~]u~ i~’~ the ~,e[}ir~r~ir~g that ~a~. the err~]nasls~
r,~air~air~e(~ ~or~.< ~itn the Depart~er~t o~" Jus’~ice t~]roug~nout.
I ~ou~ ~ ’ i ~eil you t~qa~ we OiO ~.~ot r~ave pre(]eter~ir~e~
g)ositior, s. -~i~e ~resic~er~t c~ic~ r, ot war~t to ~e har~ie~ or~ ic~eas.
He really ~ar~ted s~i~e rar,[~e~

Ur~ii~e the acc~sa~i~ior~s, ~]er~ ne

f:irs~ car~e ir, to office ne ~,rougnt three ~eooie ~no ~ere r, ot wna~
you ~ouirJ call his type, ~no na~u r~ot oee~’~ Ooiiticaiiy WorKIY~g for
nirr~..

[Jat [Dar~iel ~i,. ] ~oyr~inar~, her, ry Kissir~ger a~’~o Arthur Burros

b~ere very very stror,~] [~eopie ir~ tnelr o~,.~ rlg~i;, ar~ r~ot
supporters ir~ the begi’r~r~ir~Q.

There was, ir~ the be~lir~r~ir, Q,

~[~nece rer,~alr~eo, ar~ ir~$Jeres[~ a nur~oe.~ r for r~e(.~ ioeas.

~x~o~w those

r~ew 10eas ~er, oed to oe cor~serva’~ ive., ter~0eo to oe Reoubi icar~,
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in rm.’, sense was t~’~e White bic, u.se cioseo to icieaso
tc, persc, nai aovocacy to, "the Presioent himself.

i[~ was cioseo
But tne

w’~iO te].i yc, u tna’c there was a o.~aiitv
c,-r
_
. ir,~ "~ E.~ ~ I ec’t ua ~L terrner~
it, the White house,.
a(~o new ideas,

And a search, a nun#let f"or new ap~mr’oac.nes

it was r,c,t amvertiseO, :[c was r,c,~J ou

was not ~eemed tc be ~7,:,od Dc, i iticaliy,

but r,o -he sai(:~ yc, u can’t

ta’~ k tc, terra:it, oec, ole~ V:’ ~ (2ar~’~ t come

ir~ witn "those oot ic, r,s.

"l’he optic, r,s were fuiiy staffed.

I tnir, k the Daoers ~i].i snow

t h at.
FJG :

Eie,z, ff~ 0urir, g the trar, sitior, per’ioo We k’riOW t~’la’C A~-tour Bur’r,s af~O
hqar’ty [h’~ar’tir,] Ar, oersor, worked up a very detailed set of
p~-ooosais of oon’~estic poiicy for t~]e aOnlir, istra~ic, r,.
ever see t nose~ q,r were tiqey ever

r~laoe

Di0 you

KFIOWY~ t c, yc, u as tne

outline c,f what [~as to ~e oc, ne]?
GCS :

Nc,~ I did nc, t ~, researcl’~ back~

What had happened in the

be~ir~nir~Q~ Ar’tnur Burns brought a cc, nservative set c,f pec, ole ~itn
him~ Marty being primary~ but the [’Tom C.] Hustc, r~ gent iemam was
there too.

Arid there ~ere oChers ~no were 2~22~ cc, r~servaciYe~

FJG :

Do yc, u mean [H. ] Ross Perot?

GCS:

No~ t~e ~uy ~i’th tree Hustc, r~ Plan.

FJG :

Oh.

RHG :
FJG :

Cii~,s Toril

GCS:

"?c, rn i-iu~CC, Y’~ was t nere~ j t.ts’C as i car~’le he was o_oa~ ~ :l.r’{
Sin’iiiariy~ i:,a.t !vioynihan i:)rourTht some very iii:)erai meomle.

F’JG :

H r~’l h l’n i0.

GCS:

Checi<er [Chester] Finr~ Chris [Chr:i.s’tooher- C. ] Der~iuth~ anc~ sorne
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.... i ._~.

_

dif’i--icu].ty w.....=,

...

but rnc,~er, ar~e

~he~ i-~a.cj meetinos where there was oreat ciasn

between ’them anO tn~zr E~,:’,oie,.

Great

Yise to power was his aDi:Li’[:y tC seek a
bet wee’n.
WheY] i

We in~ti~uCi,::,r~aiizeO tr~ac as t:

[2al’Ae OY~

tP]ose wars were over.

Enri icnrnan had

ano Enr:l. icnmar~s sta’ff was Oc, ir,0 the policy anaiy~-’co back anO researcl’].

There was Kind of a feel f,:,~-- what was

r:i. gi]t ar’~O wr~at was w’PoY~.
admir, i st rat i or,.
ciru~ issue~ Out

~ was ver.y

I had views ,:,r, the law ar, O ,:::,rOer issue ar, d the
t jus~ f,::,unci that i could ser, se where the

t:’resioer, t wanted to be.

He was l~iver, ,:,t[~er" c, otic, r,s~ iDut if yc, u

worked it, the ,:,rganizat:[,:,r~ f,:,r awniie you Kr~ew~ after awnile~
what he expecteO~ becrauBe you got "feedbaoK iY’~ wr’itinB or, "tlae
p,:,licy papers.

FJG :

F4 r~’t h I’ll fl].

RHG :

Yc, u n’leri~i,:,r~ed that t~’ie W~’li’te H,:,.se ano the Dc, mestic Cour~cii was a
place wr’~ere :i. oeas were Jr, #ermer, t, very lively ir, tellectualiy.
Dio t~:i.s feelir,~:j wax at,0 wane ac all? Was tner’e ar, y kir, o o’f: a
trer, d, ’t~Y’OUl]~ ....y-,~-~., four years it, the aomir, istrat ior,, wner.e ti"~is
ait,..~J it, any way?

GCS:

Weii ~ sure, we hao sc, me t urr, c, ver it, t ~e i eaoersn i p of "tne
D,:,mest ic Cour, cii.
H m h m m.
When I say there was inte].iectuai "ferment, i "triir,~< i~"s fair t,:,
po:i. rd; out that unOer my se’nure~ that was

ll

curious policy acJvisor.
they ~i~.~.

,~’eoo!e WhO din r,o~ wo~’~ for Jonr, wis~’~e;s

Her~ry [Kissir,[~ec] rat, a Oiffecer, t ~ir~ of staff,,

Her~ry~s s~aff ~,as basically cnair, eo to t~eir c~esms.~

They ~ere

~ot aliob~e~ to ni’r~Qle, ar, d tnere were ir~oroir~a~e r~er,~ar,(~s ~aoe or~
t~]err~ to oro~uce a paper the r~ext oay to satisfy the professor ir~
Her~ry.

We tar, the staff a ~i#ferer~t way.

Debartr~er~ts.

We nao #at ~ore

it was the dorr~estic issue, where you nave

n~ore aovisors arid is less eor, flr, eo "~]ar~ ir~err, atior, ai affairs.
]~r, ir, terr, atior, ai affair~ the ~’resic~er~’C naci far rr~ore freerJorr~,
r, ot ir~ (~or~estic.

You ~-laO to Kr, ow what the Cor, Qress was

w~]at the Depar~r,~er, ts were c~oir~, wna~ the ir, terests ~rouos ~ere.
A ~uch !~reater r, ur~ber of active ir~voive~ cor, stituer, ts. The rest
of the s~aff, excep~ for tr~e Dor~es~cic Cour~cil ar~[~ t~]e Natlor~ai
Security Cour, cii, all worKe(~ for Boo [H.R.] Walc~er,~ar~. Bo~
Halde~Y~ar~ sir~ply haO a dif’ferer~t poir, t of view. His was ~tna~ of a
productior~ u~,!t that r~ee~ed efficier, cy.
after his fall fror,~ ~ace~

I Kr~ew Bo~ afterwarOs,

i or, ly ~r~ew _o_f him ~qer, i wocKeo at

the White Mouse, I r, ever related to ~i~ persor~aliy. His cor~cerr,
was that tl]e Presioer, t De ~eli serveO.

Mis cor~cerr, was

people corpse to the White Mouse arid work ar, O ~.~ot party.
cor~cerr~ was tha~ the work be of terribly hig~ [~uaii~y, or~
i~possibie sc~eeuie, ~]~.~t that’s t~]e scne~uie the ~resic~er~t
r, eedeo.

Bo~ was very rr~ucn like at, ex~orter "~o t~]e "t~alt~, a

pro~uctio~’~ r,~a’r~ager at a factory, wr~o keeps navir~g to rur~ the
asser~ly ilr~e fas’Cer.

But t na~ was his j o~).

Thac’s t’~e job "the

Presic~er, t war, ted nir~ to ~o, ar, d ne (~i(~ it very weii~ h~e oi(~ r~ot
have tirade for ir,tellectual euriosi’cy~ ar,(:~ Oio r~o~; nave tlrr~e for a

c~eoate of ooiicy poir, t s.

Tnas was Jor]n’s j oo.

They

very we!l or, me the ~.~ecis:l.or, nad 0eer~--ne wa’r~~ec~ a oecisior~ ar, c~
t~er, ~e wa.r~~;eo to execute on "t:na~ oecisior,.
care pacticulaciy what t~e ~:ecisior, was.

BoO OiO r,o~ see~ ~o

That was just a r~eeo.

We r, eec~ a posit!or,, [:ner, we car, ~et our ac’~ to~:e~ne .

Our joo

was to be sure the ~]ositior, was well tnou~gnt ou~; ar, O we.ll s~:affeO
so ’the Presioer, t was serveo o’r~ 0ot~-~ sloes.
that was r, ecessary..

Ena~: was a ter, sior~

Rernir, d rr~e of tne questior~ a~alr~ so i car, ....

RHG:

Well, this atrnosohere, the #ern~e’nt of ideas,...

GCS:

U-h, O.K.

R~G:

...I was wor, oerir, g if it was sorne~hir, g tna~,~ waxec~ ar, c~ war, ec~

GCS:

Well, wher, Enriicnrnar~ was gone, the reason ’~nat ne was ~or, e was
[that] the presioer, cy was ur, der siege.

RHG:

Hn~ h r~rn.

GCS:

"i’here was r~ot the sarr~e time or inclina’~ior~ to ut’~c~er’~a~.e ~!olicy
initiatives~ So the Presiaent ~as aivertea~ ’tr~e Cc, n~ress ~as
diverted~ t~e public ~as c~iverted~ ariel ~e ~ere not rnaKir~B !~olicy
with any assurance. Fr, om the first ~ay ~e did not corr~roi the
Cor~gress~ so r~otn:t.r~g was easy~

As ~ne ir~ves’ti~atior~s grew lr~

inter~sity ~e did not ever~ control tP~e ~u0ilc #ocus~ so tha’~ ~e
could r~o’t stin~uia’te the Cor~jress, We oer~lec~ i~ a~ t:ne tirne~ ou~;
we ~ere r~ot m,:a~<ing ne~ F)olicy aurir~g the aen~ise of ~i~e
F/resicler~cy~ we ~ere trying to cope~

We all car~e to wor~ we all

did our ~orK, but the ir~itiatlves were una~le to ca~ci~ the
a’tter~tic, r~ ar~ci be sus~a:t.r~ed.

]]r~ t~e mlc~s~ t of "t~e cJernlse we naa a

n~ajor initiative on !:;,rivacy.

[I~’s] hara to pitch privacy wne’n

you~r.e accusec~ of ar~ er~emles ].is’t~ a~usir~[4) "the iRS ~Z]Zr~Serr~a].
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Revenue Service] to g!et tax checks on peooie, oreal~InQ imto
(~octors’ offices ~so s[_~y on peo!~ie~,
mouton to oo a privacy inltia~ive.

~’~ao

a s~eecn on i~c, ~e

or, e~

~qao

it sorc of iles iii im your

But we ’t:ried, ~e hao one..
~as a gooo

~ro~)osais on i’~, ano

A’nc~ i~ wouio have r.eao weii~

if you reao i’~ tooay, ~,itnou~

tme hysteria of: Watem~ate.~ it was oui%e well tnou~]n% ou~.
also ham camoaiE4n reform proposals.

We

b.~e

Ar~othec area ~qere you

suspec~ we nao ii~tie bona limes, Ou~: we naO [:-ar~pai~.~ reform
prooosais,

in the midst of Water[ga~e, it, ~ne midst of all these

aiiega~:ions of aE~usinQ the system, of attempting ~o "s~eai
Oemocracy", we pu’t~ for~n a series of pro[~osals which ~ere
innova~ive and tnouQhtfui. But the tnou~nts fell or, oeaf ears.
The r,a~tion~’s a~ter~~ior, was eisewnere ano the work of the Domest~ic
Council 0eciined oramaticaliy. Ken [Kenneth R.] Cole, who
over, ano then who was asked, ultimately, to re~ort to Nelson
RocKe#eilec [under Gerald R. Foro] as the new Vice ~:~resioen~,
while he had the same access, "bhe Presioer,~ oidn~t have the same
amount of time or atter, tlon or oesiPe.

As ne was ~)eslegeo,

atten’~io~’~ turr~eO more to forei~4n affairs, where ne had more
fiexiOiilty.

He really couio not make ~]rogress ar~e-~ r Enrilcnman

an~ MaiOeman lef’~. Or, the same forces tna~ Orove ~]im to aoanoor~
Ehriicnman ano ~aloemar, convinced the ~:~resioent tha’~ ~]e coui0
Oo mUCh in t~]e Oomessic area. Ano we were, it was merely a
hoioing pattern. Similarly the turnover In the Cabinet was such
that the peooie had no ir, terest in advocating the ~resioer,~’s
Doir,% of view~

They ~a0 a~ ir,~eres~ i.~ suPvivai aY~o at,

in their own Cabinet De[~artmemt looking ~ooo.

Whenever you have

wea~.,..r~ess a!; tr~e ce’rr.r..er you’~"e [4!oir~! to nave a returr~ .rio freeoon-~,
aioelt .witnir, Wasr~iv~g~o-r,., ar, d we ~nad v.~eakr, ess at the c.er,~er
c~,.irir, g tne course of Wa~er(.]a’~e.

You see Cr]a’u cerr~i~e ~r~ o~;t-~er ~¢~s~;:~.t: ’u "c:~or~s a,; oiffererr~; ~olrr~;s ir~

FJG:

]]r~ tr~e crea~ior~ of ~]omes’~ic. policy~ w~na’[: ~as tqe ro].e of "true
Office of l~ar~aQen~er~t ar~ Bumget?

GCS:

Well, agair~, ~mat cnanged~

l~ the begir~r~ir~ wnem Boo [Rooer-’c

P.] ~r~ayo was ~irector of O~dB, their role was almost r, ii. Jonr,
b_’hriicnrr~ar~ nacre c!ornes~ic policy, or orcnes’~ra’~e~ the s,i:aff.
which is extraordir~ari!y well staffec~ ar~ ~as ~eoicate(;~ fir~e
people, worker] or~ ~r~aKir~Q the goverr~mer~t n~ore efficler~t, nar,~Jiir, g
the n~o~’~ey Oetter, teliir~g us what tnir,~s wouicl cost, staffir~;l the
optior~s, out r~ot caiiir~g the sno~s, n~ereiy poir~tir~g
ouoget impact. Wner~ Roy Ash toow. over Old, B, wi~;l~ the creatior, of
the Office of l~ar~a~lemerd; ar, o Buclget, they ha~ political
appoir~tees or~ the n~ar]agen~er~t sloe. Waiiy [walter D. ] Scott, who
later neac~ecl iDS [ir~vestors Diversifleo Services, Eric. i, was or~e
of t~ose political appoir~tees. Tha~ coir~ci~ed with t~e oeclir, e
i’r~ power, political pov.~er, of the Domesx;ic Cour, cii.

With Roy Ash

as their ac~vocate arid with political appoir~tees n~axi’r~lg more
oecisior, s, ~ne O#iB took or~ a r~ew life.

A’r¢: caiiec~ far more sao~::s

thar~ the r~ow restricted Don~estic Cour~cii~
FJG:

bouic~ you say ’~nat c~urir, g ~ne ter~ure of [George P.] Snuitz
[Caspar W." ~’ J weir~oerger at OI~B there was a ~)artr, ersnip oe~weer,
ar~c the Dorr~estic Cour, cii, a~’~ci tna’~ cnar~geo ia’~;er, wii;n Ash a~qci
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Cc~ie, ~:,_-, a cot, flick;? Wc.~ici that be a fair way of o,_u~J~:ir~!.~!
Nell, if ! recaii~, Snuitz was there wner, Enriicnmar, was
R i ~ n t.
Ehriichmar, was reiatively easy ~o get a~i. or, g with.

if’ Z~ aJ. so

recali~ Pa,.i 0~ Neili was oeputy wrier, snuitz was tnere~ ar, o
t r] ir’~K for par’~; of "t nat ~ Oul: i ~ n~ r, ot sure ho~ muon,.
Paul O~Neiii was or, e c,f the assoc~.a’~e oirectors ar, o Weir, Oeroer
was t~]e oep,.ty ur, oer Shu].tz.
GCS:

B.,t Paui became Oeputy~

FJG:

Yean.

GCS:

O.K.

Paul is a prir, ce of a guy:

i r’, c i s i v e ~

very tnc, u~ntui, nar’o

w i t n a q u i c i< m i r, 0.

Y,::, u w. r, c, w ~

h e ~ s r, o w c iq a i r ill a iq o f

A1
FJG :

Yes.

GCS :

He is ar, nor, orary r~lel’~oer of our" Dc, mes’u ic Cc,,ur, ci i reur, ior,
We i r,c 1 u 0 e P a u i a s c,r,e o f : u r ow r,.

Apieasure

o w c,r i< w i t n.

pcwer, r.::, tur’f figrYts with Paui.

We’re trying

to oo the best j,:,o

for the r, atior,..

oeBir, r, ir~g, a career civil

Paul was, Jr, ti’~e

~ieY, Mar~t~ s,-, t~e ouest ior, was

r,c,t

"what is oesu

p,’- ’[ it :!.cai

questior, is "nc, w can we oest fur, the ~overnmer, t?"
haYe t mat

as one o f

political

ccnf].ic’t.

ib o

Repuoiicans

~ neir nat ura 1 cc, r~st i t uenci es, s z, t here was nc,
George Shuitz ~it in ~nat same cabe

Tiher’e was r.::, turf battle ur~Oer Shu].tz, ano I w,::,uiO say moer
Weir, Oerger.

it was ar, effort to nave the g,z, vernmer, t rut, well.

T’ha’t~s r,c,t the case ur, cler Roy Ash~ but agair, ’there was a vacuur,~
at the ce’r’,ter~

Ar, o wner, ’tne~.-e~s a vacuum~ ~ec, p::e wiii mc, ve

ar, o take .,o pc, sit i,::,ns.,

i oor,~ "t ’tnir, K you car, cnaracterize i~: as
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Roy..

Roy was jus’~ there wner~ the vacuum occurreo.

i--~.m nrrim.

Our oocumer, ts ir, oicate ouite a fierce fi[Th-~; [~,e~;weer~ Roy

Ash a-r~mi Ker, Cole.
GCS:

Sorrletirrles a goom deal of bitterr~ess over

No~ a fair fight tnough.
cor~fic~er, ce.
papers.

Ker~ simply (]i(~ r~ot have the i~’resloent’s

He ha~ access to the Presioer,~.

We wro~:e the

But Ker~ couior,’t _oo Jr, ar, d talk with t~e Presloer~t.

You’ll fir,~ this same situa~ior~, I tnir, m, ur, c~er Presic~er,~ [Ror, aio
W.. ] Rea~;ar,..

if you car, s~ri~ away the ~’resioer,’~:’s cor, floarYts,

giver~ the ur, reier, tir, g pressure or, the White House ur, oer r, ormai
times, if you car~ s~rip away ~is cor, fi0ar~ts so ne just has
employees, the presioer, cy is cri~pieo. Ar,(~ wna~ hao happer, ed
ur~OeM Presioer, t Nixor~ was that his cor, fioar, ts were oor, e.

Tner, et

result was a seer,~ir, g sarr~e access, same time soer~t~ same papers
prepareo, but there was r,o real meetir, g of the mir~s. No mesnir, g
of ir, teliectuai partr, ersnips, where we were really ar, ticipatir,~
ar, o servir~g the Presi0er, t ir, a r, ice way.. We were goir,~g tnroug~
the rr~otior, s, he was goir, g through the mot ior, s, Ou’t: great music
was r, ot beir, g maOe~

I woui~ tell you great ~usic, witnln the

realm of political thought, great rr~usio was r,~ade ur~Oer
Enriicnmar,, Hai(~ema~ ar, t-i Kissir, ger.
RHG :

Hm hmm.

Would you say tnat the er, d of the Oomestic policy of t~’~e

Nixor, aomir, lstratior, t~er~, came wher, Eh~llcnman ief~ ir~ April
1973, pretty much?

GCS:

i would say it tne o,:her way. The forces tna’~ leo to Enriicnmar,
argo Haioemar,’s oepartures also crippieo the 0omestlc policy
process.

RHG:

Hm hmr,~,

i see, i see. Was it jus’t: a frus~ratir, g exercise SUCh
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afte;-’ Haic.~er,lar, ar, d Enr].ic!7r,~ar, left?
GCS:

Well, again., i~.’~s er, tir~eiy pc, ssloie~ i’~ ~aicie~’,~ar, an~
had stayed ~hat ].t woui~ s%i].i nave meet, a "~:rus~ca~in~ pr’
I oor~ ~t mear~ "tc, say tna~ i~ woui~ have ail oeen oif"fer’er~t it’ "c~ney
t~aer~~ t [!one.

7"he~e is ar, exte~.~r~ai pcessu~-e~ ,:,~" which they wece

easuai t i
RHG:

i-i r!l J"t ril r~l.

GCS:

. . . the

IM ril IG l’llril.

dOl’l’leB’B ic

pC i icy pr’:,c’ess was

also a casualty.

cet~’ospect~ ’tlnat~ s wine’r~ the Oemise occ~.tc~-eo,~ i;:)u~ at the Dime the

7!coup t’c, uQht orl.

[<ir~:[r~ell:[gibie]

nao pl.-c,n’liset~ it:seif<

inad [2har, geo~ arlO i1 wou].d give, ar, tJ it ~.ept f:il.~n’tiriB, ar, d it
jus~:.. ~.

Or, iy afte~wacOs car, you ca[i these [~cea’k.

_ cnar,[,es._~ _.

tine i’~elgl~% c,f tr,e i~attie yo,.t car,~t ser, se it.
RHG :

Riglnt:

GCS:

Wei 1 I wouiO pick that.

RHG :

... [ur, ir, telligiole] for" the saxe ,=,’f: [ur, ir,’teiligioie].

GCS :

I tin ir, m if we ic, c, ked ~acl< we wc, ui[~ say~ "Y’es~ "tna< time,

I was jus’~ "tryir,7] to pic~. a tl!’,’le...

that tir,ie c,r, trley r, ever cealiy gct i’~ ’tc, ge%ne~~. "
RHG :
GCS :
~]~esicJerlcy Oec]. ir, eO irl a r~eiat ively ~r’ace’Fui patter’r’~ ur~t i i
Haidemar~ ar~ci Enciicnn’iar~s ctemlse.
that

Ar, c~ that was also f;r]e:, cial;e

[Ric:thal.-d G. ] ~¢].eir~oier~s% oepal.~tec~.

RHG :

Yes.

GCS:

A iit’t:ie asi ,= .... " ...... ..
agc,~ wnem ne was [Tivin~ a speech ir, i:’niiaoeipnla,

i~J was a

¯ "]~m Bai<er’,~ ~.~ut me,~ yo,..L ~ ii cec-ali~ had gor, e f~.’c,m the Wnite ~-’~ous
~s cmief: o’f:: s’~:;aff to Secre~;~r’y of ~:~ T,"easu,."y,~

’fc=,m Tr’easur’y ~,", tree White House staff.

E;ir, ce i ne.o ~=~a~_c] five

[ La u [g h "t er ]
t~ O~ Jove~ was ofinq to oc-, tal~. "~c, Jim Bam.ec.
see ¢~irn~ ar,[J lqe was seated ,on ti~e oais~ wr~ic.m was e[teva%ed a

roughly at eye ievei,

t wen’b Jp and sai~,~ you Know,

nice to see you.

i~rn

Ge,:’ff Sneoar’O~ I was ac Tr’eas,.iry. "
"i xnow v,:-,~.
. ..

].c, okeo a% me anO ne saio~

JOO or, ce. "

"Well r’,,.:,~ miszer

~ave Oeer,~ I cii0r,~t ir, te~ .... ~

Ar, o he

Yc, u in

Secreta~--y,
r, ot y,:,u~

s so

{liaugnbec] that: c.,::,uid r,o~
i wc ~iO ’r~emernbe~-.

i~ ve

never’ seer, you before ~r, my life. " ~-~e saio~ "N,-,._. Z ois~ir,otiy
~emern0er.

You were at tlne White House. "

Out i Oidl r,,c,’t ir, tervie~ people.
~-espor, sii~i] ity.

Tha’b was Je~r’y J[or, es’~s

he was head of pecsor, r,e].. " J’im Bake~

Kr, ow Jerry~ we’re bo’tn fr’om ’[’exas.
you. " And I sai0~ "wel]..~
w,".:,tlo have seer, you.
?’emernber’ it very well.

I

He set

if Jeccy i’~ao aske0 me to see you i

But it: was jus~ r,c:,t

my jc, o.

was bein~ asked to De ~ssistar~%

@ttc’cr, ey Ger, e~-ai of the Civil. Divisic, r,. "
tiqat woul0 tqave rnaQe sense.
Justice.

i saio~ "Yes~ I was~

i saio~ "On~ weil tner,

I ~,:,~-Ked wi%h tiqe Depar’%rner~t of

It wcuiO r.:,t be ,:,~ci a~ all f,:,~- me ~o ’talk "to someor~e

ur, oec consi0et-a’t i,:,n. "

me saio~

i9

"Yes..

t ~-emernDec. " P~e saio~ " i

remember~ %hat day very clearly because ti-,a~s the (lay Kiei;",o.i.e;,,st
_.._~.~
.] i rn Baker....

ar~c~ ][ was Feeilr~ [~ulity ~ac here

t cou 1 orP t ever, rernen~ber n i rrl,~ arid lqe remen’lDere0

ur, aerstar~a r<.t r,o~ rernel’ni]e~-ir, g c.tr ir, terview.,
Haiclerriar~ ar~O Enri icnrnar~ resJ. ~lrleo. "

"l"i’]at~s also tiqe

A’r~o he klrlo ,:,’f ].ooKe~3 off ir~

the ~is’tar, ce and he sai(~, "Yes.

Yc, u know~ turr, ir,~ clowr, %nat jo

was toe srrlartesb b~ir~[ i ’~ ve ever o,:,r~e, "
!:L.au~ht er]
Ar~a we ].auQned~ ar~ tner~ he gave his s~eecn,
~hir~King ~hat a smaii ~or~d

it ~as.

t waiKec~ away

But t~at aay~

~nicn ~ fecal

as
RHG :

April thirtieth

GCS :

Ri ~nt ~

RHG:

. ~ . ’ ’73,,

GCS :

i hesitate, because I "tnir~w.

we reieaseo the tapes the fc,].iowir~g

year, ,:,r~ April tr~irtieti~...
RHG:

Tha~’ s ri~n’t.

FJG :

Yes~ that~ s t-J. gt’lt.

E~CS:

... ~74.

April "tnir’tie<n ’73 was a terri~ie snoc~..

¯ tnouQht .]ohr~ was gc, ir~ to Qo.

Nc or~e.

Nc, or~e

Even Jc, hr~ mion~’t tnir~X ne

was ~)c, ing to gc,.

FJG ::

Yes~ that~s rigi-~t.

GCS:

We "thc, u[jnt Bc, b wc, uicJ have to ~,:,.
great vi].iain,

it seemed "that tc, ssir~ Bc, b c, ver w,:,ulu cause

er.z, uE4n change we cc, uiu go c,r~.
~,:,ne.

Bob was ir~ the papers as the

-i~er~ al i :’,f a suoc~er,, Jonr~ was

~’I= yc, u peruse the files care#uliy, there’s a letter

n’~e t,-, Jonr~, sayir~g, "Let’s aii cjc,. "

I ~ot a letter Dac~.

.]oi~r~ sayir~F~ that’s r,:,~ wi’~at ~e ,:-.t~:~ht t,: o,’:,.

"You s’bay~ you

t i Q h t. " B e "F o r e t n e ci e m i s e ~ ~ h e i a ~ y e r s o r~ t n e D o rrl e s t i c C c, u r~c i 1
we~’e gc, ir,~7 "b,:, i.go

[]~’a(Dtice law

togetnec after" tr~e a(:)r,]ir,is’br’atior~.

i’~ was jus~ cnit-cr~at~ but tr~ere was r~,z,t a pr’omir~ercb Repub].icar~
firm ir~ Washlr~gtor~.

Wmer, ti-~e Repubiicar~s i’~ad lost

they haci always ief’t

towr~.

Z’t: was a Demc, cr’atic ’towr~.

Eb~r’iichmar~

ar~d i,’u:,~-gar~ ar~(~ K~’,:,~]m arid W~itake~- arid t., t;: a ~l.-eat].y iessei-exterrb, were

all taikir~g

au’:ut pe~-naps se~tir~g up a fi~-m,

r,,:,t ar~y’thir, Q ser’ic, us, it
you kr, ow, if

was r,:,t ar~[thir~g plarw’~ed.

cir’cums’tar~ces beir~g wnat tb~ey a~’e,

tt was

]:t was j~.~st,

J.i’s er,’ti~-eiy

possible tihat we ~o~.iid set L~p o~.~- owr~ fir’l’~.
FJG:

m rrl h r~ ~.

GCS:

That wer~t by the

RHG:

Was it clear" to you a’t all

wner~ yc, u saw the pc, liticai appc, ir~tees

come ir~to O~’IB, that the ci~acacte~- of that ager~cy was
cnar~ge? Ar~U t~at yc, u all mi~lht have tc, t’ignt ’for. yc, ur
~’espor~si bit ites?

GCS:

Well, r,:,.

i would tell you that tree

Co~.lr~l:ii wef’e r~evei-- er~gage(J

people ,::,r~ tne Domestic

ir~ a turf"

battle.

I trlir~14 thai we

we~-e ir~strumerrtal ir, occasior~ir~g the legislatic, r~, ,z,~" the
~’e,::,~’gar~izatior, treat caused the c~-eatior, ,:,’~" OthB.

We th,:,u!gnt it

would make fc,~- rm:,~-e e’fficierrt gove~-rm~errt i’F "tnece were some more
pc, liticai appc, irrbees.

I r~ever saw it as a "tu~-f battle.

Whet’,

Ehrlichmar, was it, the White House tner~e wer~e r.~ turf battles, we
just di~r~’t have to er’~a~e ir~ then~
was r,,~,’t ~.:,r’th c,u~" ef’f,::,~"t.

We ~or~ without "Fightir~.

it

You’ ii find great battles between Krogn, cc, r, cerr~ir~g the
Departrner~t of the Treasury, I.nut those were air,’~ost fun.

Someor~e

as importar, t as Dor, [Donald H. ] Rumsfeio~ wi~o was a Cour, seiior "to
the PresiOer,t~ c,r~e of tree met, paio to go out ar, d see ~ne puoiic
while we were paid to stay at nc, r,~e ar, d oo the work.

Dor, felt

very stror, gly or, orugs ar, cl told the Presioer, t he woui[i like to
spend up to forty ~ercer, t of his time worming or, ar, t i-orug
matters.

Buo, BuO Krc, Bn~ old ser, se a per, oir, g turf ba’btle or, tnas

and withir, a mall hour had received assurances from Johr, that
~ouldr,~t happen.

We made mc, re policy Oefore breakfas’~ tnar, Don

Rumsfelo maoe all week.
rc, le.

Now~ Dor, was hired to oo a oifferent

I’t doest,~t take away from Don’s importar, ce.

Dor,~

certair, ly at a later" time, as Pcesioer, t Ford’s Chief of Staff~
did far mc, re importar, t thir, gs tnar, we oio~ Ou’t ur, Oer the
orgar, izatior, of the White House at the tirne~ Dor, was a
presider, tial spokesmar, wno~s job was to explain wna~ we were
doing.

We gave him t~)e material to explair,.

Finch.

But they old not make poiicy.

te].lir, B ar, yor, e that.
that.

Sirnilarly~ Boo

We hao r,o ir, teres~ ir,

They haO r,o interest Jr, "teiiir, g ar, yor, e

Their job was ’to go out ar, O preser,’t~ as well as ~ney couiO

undec the circumstar, ces~ what the a0mir, istratior~ was all aOout.
Our job was to, make sure what "they were saying maoe ser, se.
Ami]assaoor’s perform the same role ir, the Deoartmer, t of State.
There~ s r.r OeBraclat ior, of "the ambassa0or~ ou’t they 0or,’ t make the
policy..

’Finey feed bac~.<~ i:~ut they dor,~t make the poiicy~

Di0 you ser, se turf Oa’ttles arrivinB with Roy ASh?
GCS:

No question.

Roy was there as ar, ir, oepenoer, t iy weaitny~ vecy
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aggresive persor,, wnc, ser, sed weakness arid rnoveO appropriately.
Roy was a fc, rce to be recKor, ed with.

Roy had E2",",c-. aoooi~ .

Waiiy Sco~t was a very oc, rnpe~ervb pers,::,r’~.
awniie, tar, glin[~ with Watiy was not

acco[~’l[llOOate~ rather

I did seY’~se,~ after

wcrthwhi!e, because

woui~ gc, to Roy, and Roy would win.
to

~,~.~:..~;

Waiiy

S,: there was a ~reater need

thar~ to cle~’lar~ci.

You Know, wner~ yc, u’ re

your twent ies~ mai4ing pc, i icy fc, r the execut ive Drar’~ch c,f "the
LJY~ited States Q,:,verrm~ent~ you’~re 0,:,J.Y~! sortie pre~ty hea,3y thiY~]s.
~ ~,::, recall there were oceasior~ai disapp,:,ir~trnerrts~ but it was
the Bor~ of situat ioY~ w~eP~ there was persor~a:[ eh’lbarY’assr~leY~t or

concer’n,

tt was disappointment "that the -orion you thought ou~:~ht

to be fc, i:[o~e0 did r~c,t seem tc, be cnc, ser~.

Wally was a f:i.r~e

persor~ aY~d there was r.:, ir~te].lectua], shortaQe.
political as

yoLI I’~]i~ht have hc, ped~ but he was certair~ly poiiticat

for OMB~ and I happen
RHG:

Did you feel

to think a very ~ood choice.

that 0MB was successful at takir~Q the

responsibilities away
t~e SeY~B~ that

He was not as

frc, l’n tl]e Domestic Cour~cil? Successful
~,:,[~’l~Btic p":li~y

was still beir~g pY’o0erty n’~ade for

the White House?

GCS:

No, r,o I wouldr,’t say that.
cor, strair, ts c,f the budget,
mor, ey makes ’the differer, c.e.

OMB has to -,uoera~e
....w

ithir,

the

i guess we all oo in a sense; the
But I wouicl r,c,’t say that they

launched aornestic initiatives which Orou[.~ht, which showered
greatness on the Presi~Jer~t.

l think the fc, rces that led 0~ to

its ascendar~cy roie also !]recluded the Presi0ent and O~iB ~:rc, m
making bo].~ rm:,ves.
RHG :

H m h rnm..

Sc, that it was a st:ar~d pat k:Lnci of situatic, r~.

GCS:

Again, no Oisrespect for the indiviOua?~s involveo. There was not
visior~.

RHG:

There was copir~g with circur~~stances.,

Hr~ r,r,lr,1. You ~~er, tior, e~ the ~racef,.~l ~eclir~e of the Nixon
presider~cy, an~i presur~ably these different stages~

i~e~ir~r~ir~

when? Can you say when the wori~ of for~ulatir~g do~estlc policy
begar~ to Oe irr~peded by the dark. ever~ts?
[Er~ of si~e one]
[Begir~ sic~e two]
RHG: i was askir~g a~out the stag]es of the declir~e of the Nixor~
presildency. When the work of forr~uia~ir~g ~o~~estlc policy first
begar~ to be ir~peoed by tr~ese ever~ts, ar, d tner~ wna~; the s~:aQes
were subsequently.
GCS:

I ~id say there was a graceful deciir~e [ur~intel!iQible due to
interference] ~eparture of Ehriicnr~an and Halc~er~an~

I think,

i can recall back, while the election affects t~e deveio~rrler~t of
policy, there’s a certain intensity to i~, a certain irm~eciiacy,.
Electior, s have occurreO every four years sir, ce the beginr~ing of
the cour~try.

That was not odc~, that was un(~erstood.

it would go back to r~orr~ai after the eiectior,.

We assu~ed

Ehe Dorr~estic

Cour~cii, which had growr~ to facilitate the pro~uctior~ of
r~aterial, issue rr~ateriai, in conr, ectior~ with the eiect ior~, snrar~k
back to a r,~ore r~ar~a~eabie size. The ~ore ser~ior ~eo~ie ~ere
ciispatched eisewnere to (rio wor~. ir~ brar~cnes of tr~e ~over’r~r~er~t.
Air~ost a, "You’ve been i~raine(~, you ~r~ow what the ~’resic~er~t
war~ts, go out and

NOrK

in ar~ ager~cy or Departrr~ent, because we

need people out on the #ror~t lines.
aft erwarc~s.

We ~or,’t ~ick it

We war~t to have the policy dor~e rigr~t ir~ the firs~.~

piace~" Soi~e of us were asked ~o stay and cor~tinue to worw. at
the White House o~r~ the Dorr~es~ic Cour~cii.

Sir~ce i was oY~e o~I~

those people that was asked to stay, arid I stayed as Associate
Director, i felt the pic~. of the litter ~as asw~e~ ~;o s~ay.
Others could have ~ifferer~t poir, ts o# view, arid I woui~ fully
ur~derst ar,(d tnat~
ir~ rer~err~erir~g bac~, the cor~ver~ir~g of the [Sar~ J.] Ervir~
hearir~gs, which I recall as occurrir~g far ~efore Enriicn~ar~ ar~c~
Haiderr~ar~ left, wouiO have beer~ tne begir~r~ir~g of real cor~cerr~.
This exa~pie ~ay r~ot be fair, but sir~ce the presi(~er~cy rur, s or~
corr~r,~ur~icatior~, ar~ corr~rr~ur~icatior~ to,day is televisior~, every~o~y
w~o was ar~y~)o(~y at the White House had a TV ir~ t~~eir office,
~ecause you were usually a~ your oes~( wr~er, the ever~ir~g r~ews carrie
or~e. The people Jr, the Press Office arid the FJeopie wno worked
corm~ur, icatior, s f~requer~tly had three TV’ s, so that t~ey could
watch ali of the t~ree r, et~,orKs at or~ce~ The biggest setu~ of
that was ir~herited fror~ the Johr~sor~ ao~ir~istratior,; three full
size screer~s~

Ir~ so~e offices what they did was have three tir~y

screer~s argo a cormr~or~ sour~O cor, troi, so you could watch all three
~ut put the sour~ or~ or, the or~e that cor~cecr~ed the
adrr~ir~istratior~. Because everyor~e had a TV, v~ner~ the Ervir~
hearir~[~s cor~ver~e~, every~oey started watc~ir~g the hearir~s..

~t

~asr~’t that we Kr~e~ what was Qoir~g to napper~. Tnat~ was his’~ory
ur~foi~ir~g arid t~ir~gs slowed ~owr~.

Nor~o(~y car~e ir~o your office

~urir~g the Ervir~ hearir~gs.
[Laughter]
No pno~r~es ra~g. Everyor~e was watcnir~g~ Because i~ was fresh

news.

There is a feeiin~! out in the ~!rounos t~.~at~ t~’~e W~~,ite ~ouse

K;0,e.~ w~at to expect, [~J.t ’(~he W~ite House (~.~r,~t ~~a~e ar, y
what to expect.

-l?]ey ~:~i[:lr,’~t kr~ow wnas ha(:~ ha~:)per, e~:~,.

So t~]e r, ews

~azsciosures of the tcial~ of E.]a~]es W~ ] ~’~lcC,::,rc~ s~itc~~i,.~
testir,~ony ar,(::l the reveia{;ions of [Roe, eft O~] Wooowaccl ar, d [Carl]
Becr, s~ei~, ~-~ece all as s~oc~ir, g ~o t~e ~er~ers of: the W~-,ii~e
staff as they ~ere to the Qer, erai public,,
kr, ew ar, d "they ~;ere fir,(~ir,B out.

it ~,as not

i ~elieve the FBE [Fec:;ecal

Bureau of’: ir, vestigatior,] was finoinB out~

They ha~ a lea~:

led ~o WoorJ~acd and Becr, steir~ pcin~ir, pj w~]at t~e ~ovecr~r,~er, t~
the foc~r~ of the FBI ar,[:l the Depart~,~er,t of Justice kr, e,w~ ar,~] that
was r, ews to the White House..

So~ i ~ouiti say.~ it, the lDeE~ir, nir,~

the conver, ir, g of the Ecvir, C, eacings b~ece a very sigr, ificar,~
ever, t. But there was fceefali after the (::~epamtuce of Hai(:~e~]ar,
ar~O EhPI ichr,]ar,.
FJG:

How 0id thir,~]s cnanQe i~’~ the White House with the remiacerr~er, t of
Hai0er,]ar, by [Aiexar, dec ~YI. ] Hai~2? How Old his s~yLe [~iffec
Ha i Oe~T~ar,~ s?

GCS:

Weil~ they’re diffecer, t totally.

While Ai ha~:~ beer, tnece,~ ne hag

r, ot ~]eer, ir~ chac~{~e. He had or, iy ~]een assoclateO ~.~it~
ir, tecr, ationai affaics~ b~nich was Pun c~iffecentiy,

i~ all existed

ur,(~ec the ir, tellectuai sha(:~ow of Her, cy Kissir,~ec..

hai~ car,~e or,

boar[l without the tirr~e to asser,~E~ie a t earr~ v.,itnout

the aoiiity to

sort ar,]or, pst his peo[~ie~ He had to ~r~ake due ~-Mith t~e
that {Mas there. TP-,e pressure r~eve~- iet u~ so m,e r, evec ceai!y
~ot ~:J_oir, g.

We had a series of ac~visors~ "tcyir~ to

l::,cinF~

f~cier~ds of toe Presi0er, t to hei~ the g:’cesioer, t tmcou~]n a

c~ifficuit

time.

But Haig was a Ge~,e’r~aZ~ ar, o he expec.’,~ecl

c o i"lt r c, i.,

~i’-Id wii e r~ y c, u o o I"~ > ~ I< r~o w wi-I a t "~ c, e x p e c.t ~ n e

i’t~s ve~’y hart] ever, to [;ic, clan~a[le cor, t;roi.

~a:i. 7] was tryir~.} to

his har, e~s c,r~ a stear,~ ~er~e~.’atof ~nicn ~as ~ur, r,ir,l~ out
But

he c~iOr~t kr, ow ho~ the ~el",er’a’6,=,r" was put to[Tetne~ ~nere ’the

fuel. was c,=,r,~ir,~ fc,::,r,~ wnethec ne couid tcust the ......
~au~es,,~

s,::,TLdiec, Geor’!~e s,:z,r,~eti~ir,!~ or" ,::,thee [Geor’!:2e A.
a Ger, eral i~, the Acmy~

was his persor, ai aloe.

!r._~~ ’~=._

~T,Dtt~[t~ari]~ rle~s

wnc, had beer, i~, Vietr, am with him.

FlCiTJ

Tn~s

Wei;~ Eieot-i~e w.r, ew r,o r,~,::,re a~o,:ut the White

i-louse "hnar~ ar~yor~e eise wr~c, ~nDtilO have OOnle over" f:~c,ni the
Per, tabor,,

i-ie too t~,ou~ht ~,e was it, char’!!e a~,d could ~ive

oonlrrlarlds ar, cJ thir,~]s would hapQerl.

cai’,~e to, a totai star, ostii~.

The pc, licy-.n’laKiriQ aopat~a~us

T£~e head c,f pe~sor, r, ei at t

Jer’~y Jor, es~ Oecame c,r,e of Idai[}~s top assistar,’ts~ D,..tt or, iy it,

t?’yir, g to, show how thir, r)s were oor, e.

To cinit-chat aoc, ut tine

White H=,use bud~et ar, ci h’~w they couid r,’~us~er resou~-ces if tm~ey

h ad t o.
"Fc~e Presicier, t~s t ir,~e~ it’, r,’ly rr~er,i,::,~-y~ was soe¢i~ ~.~itr;
like Bryce Hacl,::,w~ #r’ier, os #r’or,~ iDef,:,?’e,

Dec, Die

he r, eeded peop].e he felt

cor~]for"taDle ~itn~ ar, o tne’r-e Nece very ver’y few cf those.
Halc~er,~ar, ar, d Enrlichr,~ar~ had toeer, his co~’npar, y #oc too l,::,r,Q.

Aftec

Bryce ief’t~ ’tt’~ere ~as Dear, But’on. ar,=tJhec 1:r’ier, a t’r,:,rr~ a ior,~ time
alia,..

Z w’:~.-P(ecJ very clc, se:~y with ~3,:,tn c,-¢ ti’~em.

the Presic~er, t ~as a prisc, r,e~-" ,::,f his c, wr, r, eec~s.

B,::,~h t~’ieo~
Eney oio r, ot

t:ne rnir~us", wne’r~ you reai!y ur~Oer’sb-,,::,~ wna~ the osner" par’by
warrbecJ ar~(:~ you reacneu a~reen’~er~t,

it car~ napper~ z~", a i :,t c,#"

areas, ou’b that’ s the

lnere was r~o

legat tern1,

rle~;’in0 -,’f the

ion. t Know what "the Presic]errb ha0
:’,r waniecJ, and "the Pres:i.c~en~; was "not wiliir~g to snare.
i~r.,::,uglht iZJ. ] Fred B~.tzhai."dt ~ wih,::, mad i:)eer{ Ger~eral Cour~set at ti~e
Depart:merit of Defer~se~ v..’~c had r.:, associa’u i,::,r’~ wit m Wate’r-Qa~e~ i~"~
tc be the ~’resi0eiqt~s c,:,ur~se]..
p,::,ir~t of" vie~.

A

Fred was a quiet~

soutlherr~ c,::,rnqect~or~,

i-qis father

i]},-Jod c~,:,ice "ff’r’,:,r~l Get{era]. l..-~aig~s
i,:,yai lawyer~

~:Ltn

had beer~ ’ .........

_

la~ par’tr, er’~ a’r~(d Fred hact worked for Stron’i ":’,r~ the Hill,,

But

~as r~m,t the san]e ....

FReO mevoted himself to

Water’l.~ate~ r~e

r.:,t:

tr]e d:i. fficuities of tr’~e

pr’esime’r~cy.

clevo’te hirrisei¢ to

So Nixc, r~ ~as effective].y a;Lor, e af’ber...

.... Haloer~ar’~ arid Elnr].ichrnar~ :~ef~.
...a fair....

W h a t i’ll

FJG :

Certa:[r~ly irrtei].ectualiy alone.

i g h t: O e c o rll e k rl o w fi.

We’ve read that, ciur:i.n~ this peric,~, Rc, r~ [Rcr~aid L.] ZieT]ler
becan~e a very c’i.cse cor~fioar, t ,’:f his [Nixor~], t:~ut ti~at V~e
[ZieQ].er] a’nd Ha:i.[l couici r,,::,t star~ci or~e ar.::,~he~’.
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D,:: yc, u have ar~y

kr, c, wieO0e’, aoout this?
GCS :

You "need pe:,rpZe ab ~ne White Ho ise ~no rea~Zy believe
history star’ted

witJn the e]ectic, r, of ~- -t i::’res

war, t pec,~ie wnc,

ar’.e sc ba’bbie weary~ or" so ~qur, shy tnaS tqey’ re

Preslcier,’b.

.

You

So that a~,y presic~e~cy ~]as t,:, r’ur, ,:,r~ y,:~.,th.

the or, ly or, es tha@ car, agf,:rd the tirne~ the er~eri]y~ ar, d
belief to fo].tow this new Presider, t.

"They~’r"e
t:he

Rc, r, was c,r,e ,::,f "t~ose.

As

i’~ls ser~iors oeparte~J, he became or~e of tine few whc, had oeer,
before.

there

He was ar, extrac, r.oir~ariiy sbror,[2 supoorter of tb, e

Presi~en’t.

i think he

lacked the intellectual discipZir~e ~:c

pres:J. Oer~tial crit:i.c i’n private.

~:~e a

What ] f’,::,ur~d so J. rrbri

Bou Haldemar’~ was that whiie ne

was easiiy the Pres:i. cier~t ~ s

fierces’b

~as a].so the ~:’~-esiOerd~s severest

defer~der ir~ public~ he

arid rnost car~did critic Z’r~ private~ wner~ tr’~ere wer’e just tile two
c,r three

c,f them.

I "third. ’tha’b "the "taoes wiii snow "t~’~at.

dor,’ t live ~nat sar,~e ber, ef].X of the ~c,,.lOt t,:’, Rc, r~ Zie~ier

Rot,

Z:i. egier~ ir~ private with the Presicier¢b, woulci er~aoie the
Presioerrb to tail.< aoo~.vb how ur~#air t~]i’r~:is were~ and ~now ri~nt the
Pr~side’r~t was, ar~ci hc, w ’ti’]e situat i,:,r~ wasr~~ t fair~ witt]- .t ~iv:[~
’b~e Presioent the KJ.r~d of right-frorr~-ti]e-sr~oJ]oer olbJecbJ, ve
advice the Presicier~t so c~esoar’ateiy
RHG :
S,:,~ Ziegle~- was taker~ ir~ .... an(~ this is ar~ u~rf’air ar~a.i,::,0y ....
ZJ.e~]ier was ta~.er, ir~ like "the family d,:,~ Is taker, :~r~.
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As a

tme’Pe ar,(:~ ur, cier~s’bar, ci:i~r,g ar, c~i aP’fectior, a~e.

Zieg]ieP fu].fii].ec~ ~’he

r~eeO~ let ~’~e say~ ,:,f a ~’]oL~se~’]oid ~:]et of
Zi~I:[~Y~ O:[CJ YH:’; ~:~PiY]~ ~ri OVE.~PW~"~E~:[m:~Y]~

G~rl’ll~:[C,’~.

Whe’b~’~eY" ~:iqeY’e b~la~B teY~si,::,rl bebweer, HaiEq ar, d Z:i.e~ier.~ i r, ever"
I

~as r, ot c].ose t,c Zie~:~:l. eY.

the pur’est of the
’tPoubie,,

puY’e.

i

b~as r, ot cor, side~’(e{:~ to De ",r,~::, ":,f

! was a laK, yer~

I 0":,r,.
" t ’ti~ir, k. Rot, Zie~]iet- evel.- Knew my r, arne~ or’ car’e

ar, d he sr’~oL~].d r, ot have.
,~i’ti-~ the puOtic~ ar, d t
exter, siveiy~ tc be

it Just oicir,~t matter’.
~as r, ot.

su~-e

~ffe ~as 0eaiir, g

t oea].t ~A, ith the s~eechv.~r’iter’s

~;he s~Deeor~E,s weY’e

Pcesioer, t says sc, metl]ir,~2~ it’~s helpful it ].t~s tPue.

The

soeechwr’iters basicaliy hao a r, ame of a ci,:,oumer, t by ever’y fact
t h e - ~-~esoier,
" ......
t b~as goir,~]~ to say.

Ar, d I thir, k t

we woY’Ked ve~-y closely wit~ them or, policy soeecnes t,’- i]e SLoPe
that b~nat he sai~ was (2c,~-Pect~ maoe ser, se~ neid t,:,~e~neP unoer,
sc~-utir, y.

Heaver, Knows,, thece ~as g,:,ir, q! to be scr’L~tir, y~

Oior,~t woPi.( wi~h. the

~-’ ....
e -~.....
Office.

That

’lne P’r’ess Office was the

sizzie~ ar, o they maoe ~:ic, wi’tm whatever they hao.

S,:,,~ ~.,e j.~st

r, eveP ceiate0.
Was there a time a~ the er, ci c,f t~’~e pres:i. 0er, cy
De0ar,_ tc become ver’y. =-~v~--.~.:~.~_r _ ar, d the chaos Br’ew?

Roy Asr,

mer,bic:,r, eci "to us ’that Jr, the :[as~ tnr, ee m,::,r, tK, s~ :~: think b~as "the
f:i.~], Pe P’~e !:)ickeo~ ti’~at it was a].i that i~ai~ c::.i(J
pe,:,ole mnysicaiiy it, tneiP offices.

Car, V,-,,~ c,:,mmer,b c,r, tnac~

GCS:

sales uni’~ in su00est__

ir, g actions inapt the ~J’resioen~ was

to take ~o ceassure these constituemcies so that the F~’cesioer~t
could be ree!ecteO.

""~ne ~’resioer, t ~4as k~aroly ac, ie to be

portrayed as a ~arm, carir,~ human oeir,~, ar,0 sc, Chuck had ouite a
cnaiier,~z~e or, his har, os.

As ar, y sales force, they may nave

oromised more that, they could oeiiver.,

i oor,’~’t want to suooest

they made policy, but I would like to su_~..00est they soos~e as
thou~h they had done policy which they may not nave oct, e,
their eaQerr, ess to encourage the supmort of these Oifferen~
groups.

Not at, ur, commor, occurrar, ce ir, pc~ " ’ ~i i’~ ics.

To say C~qucK

maoe policy is difficult. To say that Chuck piayeo to the OarK
side of the Presioer, t ourir, g the demise o# the presioency is a
topic we Should save for a’r~otner time.
ar, o we car, explore that later.

That’s a fair accusation

Foc Bill Rnatican, to say ne was

maKir, Q policy, and the o~her memOers of his staff, r,o~

Ano I

do’n’t think Bill would say that. -Fnere was no ~er, sior,. They
~,ere a sales force ar, o we were makir, g the prooucb,

i would "tell

you--a different concept, but the Counsellors so the P’resi(~er, t
pierformeO the same role.

You met with tr~em, they gave you "one

feeOback, they ,.~r~ed you to do things, but they did not suomit:
policy papers to the Presioer,~ that staffed the Caolne,~
maKin~ apparatus..
FJG :

Let’s focus or, an issue:

our, control.

Did the Domestic Cour, cll

s~aff di#fer strongly from the Colson staf# c,~’~ the issue of our,
control, ar, O if so, now di0 you resolve the olfference?

GCS~

Well, the ~ur, control issue matureO mr, inter, si~y over time.

So,

we wouio say, exceo~c for hoe eiectior,--wnlcn some wouiO say was

eve’r’yt~]ir,~.1 ..... ~,Jt f,:,~ .... the eiectior,, Cois,-,Y, ccuici nave cared
At ~iecti,c,n time there zs a uY, it~ kY, owY, affect :toY, ate~Ly a~s bn
lobby, wnicr] is, i thi’ni<~ crlaracterizea by e:every,::,ne:. :i.Y~vo].veo as a

FJG:

ano certainly votes.
a fur, cti:,’r’, ,:,f its inter’,si’by.

Z’b is a significant ,:]!r,z, up. wr’~ose :~moact
Wni’ie Zt may be uY,fair, I tr~ir’,~.

,::,Y,iy ’boe:¢ anti--aoortioY, group equais or e,::,rnDares ~:Lt~l t~"~e ouY’{
lobby lr~ the iY~te’r~si’by of tthei~- De~,i ief.

I would ~L~e!ss tl’]ey rna

be aoout the same ~ize, al"tn,z,u~n t;r~e a’nti-ao’/rtlon ~jr,::,uo may be
ts]. i

I~;{ht iy

Szmi iariy, as with tt’]e anb i-ai:),::,r~; J. on gr,::,u~:~, tne

latimer.

~un 1,::,bby has~ J.r~ ,z, pp,z, sitior~ an alrno=J.u equally p,:,wer@’u[[ ~’,:,up
people wt~:, bellev(e that the~ coY, fi~sca~i,z,r, of I]ahoouns
benefioiaJ, for ’the

r~ati,:,r,.

would

De

T’t’~at~s Y.::,t a single issue

Treat c,~’~:Lv seer,’Ee t,-, be mobzl:[zed a’ft~.r a traoeov out it;~s tt-~ere.
Ti’~e [~enerai puotic

(tY, e poils are Pela~ivety cor, s:[s’uer,b) wou

support nanogun cc, Y, troi.
is aOoP’bi,::,Y,.

"Ti]at~s a r~iffiCU:Lt o,::,i~.tzcai is~e,..~e.

A very r~:[fficuii poii’bioat issue~ aY, o it becomes

more 0 i fficuit arouY, d eiec~ ion "b ime.,
t:me gun loboy because~ but for

Republicans..

We were always c,:,Y, scz,:

tna’t :/ssue~ "they are trac’,i’bior=al

Th~E.y car, o(e c,-ur, ted upoY,,, tney~r(e

Rep.~oiicar, ooiicies~ a’nd i’n the politicai sense

at (eaE.~e wiblq the
"brqey~re ~,urs.

couiO Orive tnern away if w~9 weren’t careful.
b~e were sit’biY~ c:,Y~ a ~ituatic,’n wn~e~-e we had aY’~ an~

c.ont’r’ol,

it was ’the ~:i)c-i-,~i. iLies neei of tl-;e ant:i-cr~ime o~ooosais,,

The peo~sle WhO we~".e t~y~’~,g ~;o neio us w:~tn tna-~s ;~.ssue~
we~-~e Jr, rnucn ciose~~ to,..~c-ls wi~n the gun io~soy~ wltn the
tna’~:; flow tn~ougn @has o~wanizat:ion~ sug~es’~;eO tna~ [:oe~e was a
way of mea~su~in~ l’]anoguns (which we~e always the issue~ we neve~~
wo~ieO aOout lonp~ gums)~ a way of measu~img nanoBuns tna’b was
not keyeO off conceaiaO].lity,, ibow I comfess~ in the Oeplnnino... i
oid r~o’t ur~cle~stano wr~as tq~ ht~i labaloo was a0out anc~ Oion~
unOe~-stand the r’~efinement of the issue.

But~ oiea~iy,~ t:ne majo~~

concer~n was they oicl~-,~ t want hanoEqUnS, smaile~~ nanoguns, w~’]:~cn
cc, L~id be mo~e easi].y conceaieo, to Oe punzsneo.

What ~ney

tnou0nt we couiO Oo was have wna’~ was caiieo an "ooject~.ve tes’~,,
~lnat we we~-~e ~]]oinB to co was nave a oi’" zl ~o put fo~wa~d ,~inat
we’~’~e go].ng to ei imima’~e cneaD hanOguns,

it was too easy to say

if we jack the cost of these things uo to two o~~ tn~ee l’]uno~eo
Ouch<s, Chert peo~oie wouid’n’t have them.

But you oou).o say

eve~ytning we c~ici tendecl to ~e~n#o~ce that tnou.ght.

The ~]oi~-~~

as ui’timat:eiy advoc~ateo~ was tne-r~e a~-~e ava~ia~)le to t~e gene~-~ai
~ut~,lic c.hea~ sno~oiiy mace ~anogums,~ w~]icr] ~enO ~o 0e
on Satu~’~oay n:Igmt~ wne’n peo~)ie get []oozeo uo~ ano useo in
c.~.~ime.

Nc, w t~qat:~s not a bad effo~t to weave @o~et~’]e~~ a positlo~q~

oecause those cneap~ sr]ocid:~.iy maOe guns te’noeo to Oe
An0 we~.~e nc,~ offe~sive to the gun manufa~u~e~s in the Unii~eo
S’sates~ bne oomes~ic manufac,~u~’~e~s~ wqo te~q0eo to ma~e mo~e

expensive hanogur, s.

And wno oeneflteo if tne snoooii~.y maoe

there#ore coeaper nar, o~uns were eli~r~ir, ateo #ro~ tqe r~a~ket?
also snouid r~ot af#ect tne ~:rue sportsman~

]~t snou.~.d or~Zy a#fect

tne ocu’nks on Saturc~ay r~ignt who were ioo~.ir~ #oc cheap
Wne~nec that’s a #ale analysis o# tne pco~:,ierr~ Is r~ot ceievar~t~
it was a’n ef’foc~ to fir~[~ a path through "~ne nlr~e f!ef0.

Therefore

r~o ~!~n~ o~~ wror~ or~ the ~ur~ issue..
Tnece was a ~assive e#foct to [~eveioQ wnas the o~jective
test would ~:~e.

Now tnece were a secies of tests corse tna’~

believe~ Tceasucy fur~dec~ a~ Bei Air La~)s~ or at a ia~ocatocy
Bei Aic~ ~r~acylar~c~ whece they #iced a nar~ur~ a series of
hano[~ur~s~ a tnousar~ tittles.

No~ it rr~ay have beer~ #lye tnousanc~

~ir~es~ ~]ut ~he poir~t was., i# you sat tnece ur~oec cor~tcolieo
circumstar~ces~ ar~0 j us~: kep~ snootir~ the tnir~Q.~ i~ wouic~ bcea~(
ciowr~

Ar, d oeper, oir,~l or, how soor~ it broke c~owr,., you could tell

wna~ a "Sa~ur0ay r,i~]ht speciai" was "ffror,~ so~Y~ethir~ else.
ac~uai~.y wer, t out ar,0 saw the tnir~l or, ce, at,0 :~~ was r~o’t what you
woui0 expect,

it was just a roor,~, with a wall t~a,:: you couic~r,"t

put a ~auiiet through, argo tner, ~<ir, d of a ~ox, ai~ost li~me a
theatre uses very heavy piexigiass, w~,ere you wouio purcr~ase ~our
~icw.e~ at a theatre. The ~gur, was ne:i.d or~ a surface where
~)uy the tic-.es, ar, c] you wouiO wear a very very neavy glove to
protec~ your bar, o., ar,(] you’(~ snoo~,. You were c, ro~ected from the
~ur, 0iowir, g u~ by this tnea~re box.

This is ur,~-<ir, o., out iF you

picture yourself snoo~ir~g the persor, seiii’ng you the tic~<et, that
was where you s~ooc~. You s~ood outsioe wi’~n a gut, or, toe
cour, ter~, ar, o you ~<ec, t firir,~] at a tar~]et twer~ty, thirty feet
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EEno cassette o~e]
~i~2eoin casse~te two]
RHG: Le~ rne just ask~ l j us~ have a couoie tninQs ano we oon~t: bare a
lot: of time..
LiOdy.

Let me ask first for your view of EG. ] Goroor,

You wormeo with nlm.

Wna,~ was lie like? ~-~ow io~’~g

take you to unoecstanO what ne was like? Ar, O wha~evec else you~o
!ike to say.
Gocoon Lio0y preser, teo a c~ifficul~ case for tme W~-~i’~e ~.~ouse
~.~er, e~ai~ a’no for Buo Kropn in pac~icuiac.
u~:)state New Yocx~ Dutcness Cour, ty.

He was ar~ a’[:tocr, ey

The wn" ire Mouse wan~eo a

~hat was ur~ooposeo~ and Go~oom was a "nor~-enoorseo~ out
car, oioate~ i tnir, m agair, s’~ mamiiton Fisn.~ out i’~m ur, ciear.

The

oeai was~ if Goc0or, would Ocop out of the race~ he woui0 Bet a
positior, it, Wasnir,~’~or, as a rewaro~
this.

Me old tna’~.

Gocoor, toio me

Gocdo’n endeo up at the Depactmemt of the Tceasucy.~

it, the Office of Er, forcemer, t~ ur, Oec Eugene Rossioes, r, eac
oeBir, r, ir, Q~ if r, ot at the oe~ir, r, inB of the aoministcatlor~,
at Treasury.

i was

I hac~ met Gocoo’n but r,ot wocKeo wltn him before I

switched to the Wnite House im Septem0ec of i97~.

I m~’~ew Ger~e

RossiOes quite weli~ woo was Assls~ant Secce’~:ary of Er, foccement
and Opeca~ior, s. Gocoon was the agreed-upon aovoca~e of the ~u~’~
io0by.

He hao a Gecmar, iu~e_ r coliec~ior,,

me Knew tme piayers~

read the na~]azir, es~ ar, o.~ if thece~s suc,~ a thing as a gun
Gocoo", was a bor, a floe memoer of t~]a]~
His wor~. at Treasury was ~o position that Deoactmer, t with
the gun

io0oy.

--~a~s naro to oo~ 0ecause the Treasury has

functions which require it to oefer,~d law and oc~:~er~ AnO lots of

orp]amlzeo :~.nstltutioms of police and sneriffs and fe,~erai
rr~arsnais ar,~J cusso~’,’~s a~];er~ts ar~o every’~ir~ else ~-~a~’~~ har~]ur,
cor,troi~

Goroor, four, el rrle~.~(~s outsic~e the Treasury, of Dot,

~_Dor~"" a ic~ E.] Sar,’,~areiii a~ the Departr,~e’r~(~ of Jus,:ice ar,(~,
Dor~, Bud Kco~:?_r~ at the White house..

Gocc~o’r~ ~:)eiieved nirr~seif to ime

the wni~e House’s ac~vocate witnir, the Depact~ler,i~ of Treasury, ar, c~
~]e].ieved the Deoact~e~",’~ of Treasury ~i~: r, ot ~.~ar, t ~o c:,o ~hat
Whi~e Mouse v~a’r~:eo oor, e.

Tna~: was, mr, a iar’~e~., r ser, se~

Gordor,’s poir,~ of vie~ ~ar, ar, yor~e else’s, b,.!t ~e was ~ir, o of a
ror,~ar~tic, passior, ate persor,, ar,(~ tna’~ suited his ooera~ior, s flr~e.
There were ter, sior, s 0etweer, Justice~ Treasury arid the Whi~e House
o~, law arid order a~o or, drub ir, terc~ic’~ior,, the er,’~=orcer,~er,’~ si~e
of the (~ru~ proi~err~.

Er, st i ~’0u~!or~ai pro~:~ier,~s, Oecause shey ootn

k~a[~ jurisc~ i c’~!o’r~.

[You] had situatior, s where Cus’~i:or,~s ager, ts ar,(j

the Bureau of Narcotics ar, d Dar,[.]erous Dru~]]s a~e’r,~s cor~fror, ted
earn o~her at the scer, e of (~rug bus’~s. There was a lot of effort
to resolve tha’[:~

Goroo~.~ was seer~ as a ~i~ersor~ who coui "c~ "~eii

what was goir, g or~ witnir, Treasury, ar, c~ Ger~e Rossic~es, w~o was t:ne
AssisSar, t Secretary, was r, ot seer~ tna~ way.

Ger, e ~.~as a far r~ore

ir, Oeoer,~oer, t persor,, had a c~iffere~ ager~:a, was rather voia~iie.
T~ere b~ere stror, g persor~aiity ciasnes ~etweer, all fo,.~c of those
participar,~s.

As tnir~gs oe~eriora’~e(~, i’~ c)ecarr~e clear tna~

Goroor, was goir,~ to [0e fired fror,~ the Departrr~er~’t of Treasury.
is rr~y 0eiief that Dot, Sar~tareiii kept teilir,~ Buc~ Krogm tmat, if
~-~e Old r~ot save Goroor,, r,o or,e wot~i0.

T~qa’t Goroor, ~-~as ir,

’cause he was ~oir, g wna~ r~e tnouBnt Bu~ b~ar, te[,, ar, o tnac Bud
r, ee,oeo to save nir,’~.. Now tnls was a oai;tie thas ~.~,er, t or, over the
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De~artmer~t of Justlce~
the White House.

That was far safer tnar, ~]rlr~gir~g h~.~

For reasons ~:,eyor~ ~y un[~ers’~an(~ir, g, Bu~ c~ose

r~ot to, or cor~ciuoe[~ it was r~ot appropriate for Dor~ to nlre
Got(Ion.

~ believe Dor~ haO saic~ he couic~n’t, that John ~itcneli

wouir~r~’t allow it~
s’~aff,

But Bu~ ~:~rougnt Gore]or, onto tne W~Ite House

it seer,~e~ to be a ba~-J~e of hor, or, a bacJge of pric~e tna’~

ne ~:OOK care of nls own.
I worxed witn Gor~on wner~ he first got there. Gor~or~ c~idr~’t
ur, oersta’nd the poiicyrnaKing apparatus.. Gordor, was r, ew.
Gorc~on’s n~ernos went tnrougn rr~e ~]efore they got to Bud.

~r~os,~:
There was

surostantiai rewriting, oecause you sin~piy cat, not preser~t the
Presider, t with a rnernorar,[~ur~ which is "ioa(~eo". The Presioent
oeserves ar, o~jective surnn~ary of an issue, and Goroon was a
passionate defenoer of one point of view. Gordon’s office was
the ~aserne~nt of the White Mouse anO not o~ tr, e corrir~or where the
Domestic Council was, because we were out of sgace. That was the
or~iy availaC, ie space, that’s where GorOon worke(~]. Goroon soent a
lot of time teilir~g wor,~erful stories to Bur] aoou’~ law
enforcen~ent and (]rug l]usts, and Bud enjoyed nearing nls stories.
i believe Gordon ha[i been an FBI ager~t, or was close to the FBI,
ano he enjoyeO telling Bud these stories.
i found Gor~on to be personally ois~astefui, ill rnar~r~ereO,
~ifficuit to get aior~g with. He woul~ bring pornograpr~ic
magazines into the White House anti pos~ tnen~ in his office, pos~
filthy pictures; snow them to us in front of the secretaries;
tell off color jokes, racial jokes; fail into a gern~anic, Nazilike stance, which was scary. Gor~on had a glint ir~ his eye
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,.~Jnicn su!~Qested "that i~is passions we~’e somewhat unstaoieo
nirn pnysicaily.
them.

I cic, today fear¯ him physically,

I fear"

i rear~eo him

No~ c,r, ar, ir, teliec-~uai oasis, r, ot beca,lse I tnc,,.~ght ~i~at

he was ~]c, ir, g tc, attac~, me E~2~Z!~ but I tnc, ught he was ur, s’caoie.
thouQht it was ciar, ge~c, us that he be at the White tic, use.
~’ernern~e~- vividly the ~ay he left, ~alKing a,z, wn the cc,~.’~’ido~" of
the Olci Executive Office Building, thinking, "This is a mi~’acle~
This mar~ has been ne~-e ar, d ~e has gc, ne, and notn ir~:
wrc, ng." And I t-emember a feelinQ of elatic, n that he wen’~ acrc, ss
tc, De gene~’al counsel of the Committee to Reelect the l:’~-esioent,
because at least t~at was out of the White House. blc, w w~-onB i
wa~.

I remember right after- the Wate~.’gate b~-eak-ir,, wner, ’the news
spoke of a mystecy pe~’sc, n who was c,=,nr, ected with the White HOL~Se~
wc, rJrJering who it was. Discussin.~j it with ,=,u~" secretaries, i was
out at the oesk of my secreta~-y,

i ~-ernernbe~- sayir~g, "I wor~oe~"

who that is?" An~ she sai~, "Thir~k about it. " i forget Goroon’s
miodie r~ame, but she gave me his tn~-ee initials, G. (DlanK). L.
Of course, the mir, ute sne sai~ it, it was pe~-fectly o~vious what
it was; pe~-fectiy c, Dvious who it was; and pe~-fectiy
ur~ecs~a’ndable to pec, ple wnc, kr~ew him, how that couic{ have
~appeneO. "[her, the events that occut-~-ed while he was at the
White House also began to unfolo,

it tut-ne~ out ’that Go~-oor,, as

an available, difficult situatic, n, had been a catalyst in
b~.’inging [lowr~ a complete aomir~istt-atic, r~.

That is r~ot to suggest

that, if Gc, rOc, r~ or, ly haOr,’t come, things would have 0eer, O.K.

it

is not to "take away fault frc, m others wno allowed him to Oc, ~,na’~

he did.

Go’rdor, was r~ereiy a catalyst,

ir, ~eviewir, g the

situatior~ with ,_-,thers~ the o~]servatior~ wa~. rr~aoe that~ you~e
~oir~ "to ~ave a r, ut ever’y or, ce ir~ a wniie WhO comes tn~o,i~n.
r~eed to protect yo~.~sel’~ fr.or~ that.

You

We failed ~c, pr-otect

ourse! ves~ ~ut you carn~c,t r.D’t have r~ut s.

Gc, cc~c,r, was j usi: a r~u’~

who car~e thr’c,u~h.
l do ~en’~em~ier, agair, wi’t~ the aid c,’f disclosur’es, "bna~
G,::,~dc, r, was ~oir~g strar~ge thir~gs ~c, wr~ ir, the "~]iur~,ers ur~it".

We

kr~ew the "plumbers ur~it" existed; we kr~ew it bias room six’teeth; we
kr~ew they ~.~e~’e attempt ir~g to stop leaks.
r.~,rmal situatic, r~

]"hat’s a pe~.-fectiy

Every amr~’iir~istra~ic:,r~ is fear’fui o’f leaks,

evecy adr~ir, istratior~ seeks to stop them, there’s r.~,tnir~g w~-c,r~g
with that.

~ also, kr~ew, ir~ retrospect, that Gc,~-Oor~ was ir~volveo

ir’~ active effc,~-ts to, stop leaks, which wer, t
r,~easures,

i kr~ew t~at.

I believed, as sir~cereiy as c,r~e car, WhO

was that close ....you have to ur~derstar, d that rny wife was, at the
ti[,’~e, Bud Krc:,gh’s secretary.
Let r,’~e ~ivert.

My "teilir~g Bud r, ot to hire God-dot, L.iOoy was

hacdly a nigh poir~t ir~ my life.

i tc, ld him r.~,t tc, hi~-e a pretty

gir’l dc, wr~ the ha!l too, ~ecause s~]e would ~isrumt our o~ecamior~.
#’eopie would be har~gir~g a~c, ur~d fii~-tir, g with he~-.
that, we were a wo~-"kir~g ur~it.

He Ois~"egarded r,ly aovice ,re, r, "tnas

also, ar, d he arid I were ~c, ti] ~-~ignt.
p~-etty girl.

We didr~’t r, eeo

I uitir~ately r,la~-cie~ that

Sc,, t~e a~vice of keepir~g] G,:,~-oor, out was r~c,t-.-i too

"Free lad~ who later beca~e ~y ~ife was Bum Kr’og~’s secretary.
We wece extcao~’~ir, arii~ close tc, the two

worked with us, because we tended to woci~ long nou~-~s.

Ti-"~ey, ir~

"tur’r~, hao assigrm’~erlts that causeO tnen~ to ~.~c, rx i’n "the
Ltr~it"

They ~ouid corpse oLvt ~ic~e-eye¢:l arid sinc, ckem~ but ~e r~ever.

exploreci wny:

Jeff D,::,r~feld~s secretar’y~ a la~y ~r~,z,~s r~ar~ecl Katny

[Kathieeh Cher,::,w] arid I car~’t cer~embe~~ i~er last r’~ai’~e~ ~Ltt pooc
Kathy becar,~e Gormor~’s secretacy a’~=te~~ Dohfeia le’fft, ar~ml, ~[ Oor~’t
t~ir, K inas eve~~ cecc, veced f~,~,r~ tl~e ir~vesti~gatior, which fo].ic, wec~.
Which caused her to Q,=, befoce sever~ ~car~o jL~ies arid be crossexar,~ir~ed oi", n~aterial tl~at n~ay r,m,t i~ave seen~ed ii’,~po~-tar~t to he~~ at
the tin~e, but as we all kr~c,~, Gc,~or~ was r,c,t "talkir, g.
i believed that the effo~ts tc, ur~covel ....the leaks we~e ~or’~e,
as eve~y~hir~g else as the Wf’~i’te House., policy mecisior~s r,’lame a~
the White House it, the oest ir~tecest of the P~-esiaer, t arid the
r~atior~, arid were executed through c, cOir~a~y govecrm+~er~t cnar~r’~eis.
It r~eve~~ c, ccuc~ed to n~e Jr, r~y ~.~iloest ir~agir, atior, that tlqe peol;~ie
who ~ere carr’yir, g C, Ltt the policy aecisior,s were r~ot en~pioyees
the Depar’tn~er~t of Justice.

I ~,~, ~er~en~lel.", ir~ reti.~c, spect, that

or, e part icula~- ~ay, Bt~o sa].~l~ "Our ager~ts a~.~e out tne~e, " ar~cJ we
aii wer~t, "Oooo, this is in, pop-tarot!’’
to, believe they ~.~er’e r,z,t FB]I ager~ts.
Doctor [L.et~.~is J. ] F--ieidir~g break-ir~.
to a si’tuatior,, which is flow so weii khc, wr~ ar~ has tct~r~e~ OLtt tO
have bee’n so v~,:,r~!~, arid r~ot ur~derstar~d tinat it was wr’or~ at the
time.

But I did r,,~,t have critical "f~acts, i di~i r~c,t cealize tna’~

G,::,~dor~ had cor~vir~ced K~o~h arid o’tr’~er’s that .]’. Eoga~~ Hoover was
ser~iie ar,~ a’fr.aici arid ur~a~Jle to carry out pr-esi~ehtiai ~irec’tic, r~.
~qnd had cor~vir, ced the Dor~estlc

C,:,,.~r, cii~ of the "piun~i]ers" staff~
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that they ha0 tc, co it tilemseives tc, be safe.

i Oelieve "t~at

advocacy, that point of view which Gor~c,r, a~par’ar, tiy prevaiiecJ
or,,, wer, t to the very heart of the probien~.,

Ar, o wniie a [~reak.-ir,

is wrong, ~[ believe, if ’t~e FBI had (:~c,r~e ~ne brea~.-ir,, tna’c t~ere
wc, uld r, ot i~e the pr,::,~ier,~ there is tc, oay~

That it n~ay later ~~ave

beer, four,(:~ to have Oee’r~ il ].eraal~ but r~,-, c,r,e wc, u~ld have ~,-,r,e
jail..

We r, ow have er, nar, ced rigi~ts ir, that regaro~ but the

eas:i, iy sir~ce t~e turr~ o’f "t~]e cer~tury~ ~ad ~eer, er, E~aBeci Jr, e.r,y
¯ r~urnber o’ff "b:~acK ba(~ 1-,b~:’’ it, ’t~e ir, teres’t

of tnr~ r, at ic, r,,,

"inis

w,:::,uio have Oeer, ir~ r,o ser, se c~ifferer, t from "tna~;~ if it hao beer,
executed through t~]e Departmer~t of Justioe

ir~steaO ,:,’ff i:]y tl-/e

amateur Cubar~s ar,~:J ur, der’ the express r, or~-au’tr]ori~y o’ff the
"piumbers ur, it"
RHG :

Thank you very much "ffc,~ ....that ar, swer.

:[ p,:,ir~’tediy ~1,:, r, ot war,~ t’:,

f:,iic, w up at this time.

r, ave ar, c, ther time to, foli.

t nc, pe we~ ii

ug~ w~er, i oan ~cuc~y every~hir, g tna~ y,::,u~ve saio ar, d tnir~u. aoc, ut
it~ ar, d ’ffir, o appropriate questic, r,s tc, as~. you.
[dive you time to, give us~ ~c, pefully~

Ais,’:~ i war, t to

the san’~e kir~o of a:oswer~ c~-~e

same ~<ir, d c,f respc, r, se to tile quest ic, r, of" tile "Topic A" wc, rk that

GCS :

work? A~air,~

just everyt~ir, B.

b~,::,, i car~’t.

As you kr, c,w~ i have beer, very reiuctar, "tc, ~ive

tills ir, terview because i was a yc, ur, g attorney wnc, na~per, eo
preser,t ~urir, g cc, n’~Qlica~ec~ times.
when t~ir, gs were nap~Der’,ir,~,
_ ~
term previousiy~

~

Ar,(:~ by cnar, ce was r_~acmstage

it, yc, ut~ correspor,(]er, ce yc, u
~

"t,",oav, r~avir~0 hearE~ that

OI~,

.i’rn ~.orry..

corlfer’eY~c@ EO’F~

t got that frorn you, hor~estiy, from ’tree i.-,-,fstra
tfle fx~ixO~l presioe’lqcy] .

(]r~iy i:~ecause we must have n~a~e it uD at t~-~e tirne.
A].I rign’t.

i cior,’ t trlink, it’ s :Lr, ar, y c,::,rr’.espc, r, cler, ce ar, o ....
)Lt’ s it, y,::,u,." exit ir, terview.
’][t ~ s possiDle~ i’t~s possiDie.
I car,’ t expZair, wmere it came

F,]’G :

0. K,, ~ "tna’t~ s f:air [Zaugnter].

GCS :

Z apoicgize.

But i car,~ t remember ~c,c~ay why, so
frc, rn..

We ca].ie~ it Wa’ter~ate, Z mear,, ....

F," J G :
GCS:

...r, oDody was ta].Kir, g auo,..ut ii any c,tner way.
it ir, ’~hat Oasis.

But Z’ i i [4o ir, tc,

i 3us~ car,’t talk ar3out "Tc, Dic A"

RHG :

RiQn’t, riK~nt, Z ur, c~er’star, o.

GCS :

I read the r, ewspapers :Like every~ooy else.

i wo~-Ked witih the

Depa’r"tmer,~ of Jusbice, so i was close~ ....to wr’~a~ was gc, ir, R or,.

-F~e

first Watergate ir, vestigative team was Earl Sii~ert and two c,bher
ass:Lstar,’bs, because it was the U.S.. Attorr, ey’s o’ffice
District of Colun~:La that did the ir, vestigatior,.

Z was close to

Earl Siibert, ~ was ci,:’se "Uo Her, ry Peterser, ar,~ the of#:~ciais a’:
the Deuartr,~er, t o’f Justice, or, a poiicyma~<ir, g ievei.
]: did.

"That’s what

As z,’~hers became s..il].:Led ar~c~ "tnelr reouta~ior, s declir, ec~

and they go~ ca,.ulmt ir~ difficult acts, or there were aiie~a’t:~,::,r,s
c,f c~ifficuit acts, Z was just r,,::,t c].c, se to "tmab.

ir, the er, c:~,

~,:::,ward the er, e, as i’t started to ~eciir, e, Henry Peterser~ told his
staff ar,~ o’~hers au the De~)ar.tmer,b tnab I was t:ne c,r, iy persc, r,
the Wr~:Lte i.-.~c, use they co.id trust.

]: was not wc, ri<ir,~ or,

Water!~ate~

I was wor~<in~ on justice policy issues~

or, e very oifi=’icuit lur, cn ,~it~~, ~er, cy.
a~niie, ~e ~er, t to lunch.

i remem~:.~er’

][ ha~ r, ot seer, Her, ry

He tciea to ~,arr, me of Enriicnmam’s

a’<,c~ Haic~e~-~ar,~s uitimate demise.

This ~,as wltni.~ a mot, to of

Theme had l~eer~ sor~e aiiegatlor, s~

And b~Itnout saying

N~a~ K~e couiOr,~t say~ he cor, veye~ to me "~na~

i r, eec:~ec~ to De very

~emactuce.

caceful.~ because there ~ece big thir,~s afoot.

I told

crazy~

That it mas mot Oossi~le~ tma~ i had b~orKeO w~itn toese

peomle~

I ~(r, ev~ these peomie~ that ~as not ~ossi~le.

I Lr~o~ Earl Sii~ect.~ ~mo ~as the U~S~ Nttocr, ey~
iater~

~hen he did his ir~vestiBation of Bud KroBh ....

They

didr,~t tale Bu~ before a ~car,~ jucy~ they tnou~ht tma~ ~as
ir~sultir,~ -ghey tool his smocr, staten~er~t i~ ar, office Jr, the
Departmer, t of Jus~ice.

Ar,~a Bud lie~ ~ucir, g the course of

sworr, statement~ Eacl kne~ ne ~as lyir, g~ Kr~ew the ~cavity of
~na~ Bucl ~as doir, Q.

Eacl coui~ r, ot star,~ in fror, t of him amci ask

the questlor, s~. Me ~’~ad to star,o Oeni~’~d nim~ because ne sa~ a ~:~ood
frier, o.~ "~oc r~is~uideO ceasons~ sell his er, tice career 0o~r,
rlvec by lyir,~ ur,~der oath. Der, yin~ he ~<r,e~ the Cu~:~ar, s~ oer, yi~
he ha~ ar, y ir, volvemer,’~ ~itn toem.~ c~er, ylr, B he kneN [E~ ]
Munt oc had evec ~ocked with Hob~acd Hur, t~ ~her, the U~S~
Attorr,ey~s office had proof oosltive tna~ the o~)~i~osite ~as the
situatior,. Bud cetucmed from that ar, d said to the lady ~ao has
since become my ~,ife tna~o tnece’~re sortie toir,~s you nawe to
youc r, atior,.~ and i~er, t or,.

he mmeb~ ~hat he ha0 rJor, e~ me diO r, ot

ur, c!ecs~iand the ~cavity of iyir, g ur, c~er oath~
~:i~e ! i eve~

~ fir, u t~~a-~ hac(:~ to

was meyer or~ce as~e~ to ~o so~etnir~ oy ar~y~o~y WhiCh has s~.r~ce
oeen ~eemeo illegal, of of c;ues~iomaoie ~ature.
ii~<e ~oi’r,~

l~ is aimos<:

through a summem tnumOer storm am~J ~=:inc~in{~ tmat~ wmiie

you were out wamclenlm{~ arouno~ you micJ mot get we’d;.

AZ zne ~Ime

t:nese acts were corr~r~i~::eo it was r~ot Kr~owr, ~ha~: Watergate woui~
occur., so tna~ it was (~iff:icuit to pro~ect yourseif~.
r~evec asxe~.

But i was

Partially because I assume that I was Kr, own to ~)e a

relatively s’craignt shooter., rout E fir~o it surorisir~g]..
! wasr~t asme0.s ~,ut so mar, y meo[~ie close to me ao0ara~-,~ t iy ~ecame
swe[~t uo im it ar~O got cau~gnt., ar~c~ hac~ tnelr careers ~uir~eo
the ~]resitoer~cy brouQht ~o it’~s kr~ees.
As others arour~o me were accused amd faiiir,9.~ i was mo’~

i

Kept doir~g my work with regard to the Department of Justice; with
regard to air piracy; wit<] re~[arO to cam0aiQ’n reform; With regarcl
to privacy. There was a v~ew Vice Presioer,’b, Jerry Foro.
workeO very closely with nlm on a numoer of i’cerr~s.

Tnere were

very heacy times, not conr~ectec~ with Watergate, ~:~ut there was
reasor, to [{o <o work.

I rememOer very cieariy, as ic became more

arid more sour, that ~y wife arid i stoP0ed goir~g to cocktail
parties with our social frien0s, who were r, ot Qoiiticai e~mioyees
of the Nixon amministcatior~, l]ecause we wouio get--i wouic~
particuiar--c~e_ t into vigorous discussions,
/Jiscussions.

i enjoy vi~orous

i went to a ii~eral law scnooi. {_ors of my

classmates worke0 ir~ Wasningzor~. Lots saw the Oenise of the
presimer~cy with giee~ Arid I wouic~ accrue the mresi{~er, t’s ~]oint of
view with ~[4meat victor,

o,~y wife found tha~ oiscom#octin9 arid we
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c.iescrioe the organlzatior~ of tr)e W~ite i~ouse,

i was in t~~e

I.~o,J.se !~yrr~ towe]~ir~g off after snowerir,~, with Kenr~i or, tnere.~ a~’~
he was asked, "Do you mr, ow a Sme~]arc~?" Or, "Do you kr~ow a Jonr,
Snepar(~?" The first r,a~e was wror,~.

"]~s "there a Jon~’~ She~oar(~?"

]-’here was a ~]aus~e, ar, o Bruce sai0, "There’s ’r~o Johr, S,~eoar~0
the W~ite House staff." He could nave said so r~~ar~y other tnir,~}s,
~,~’~ic~ ~ould have Qot’~er~ rr~e ir~ trouciie or~ the "fflrs~: oay, c~ut
felt Ny lucky star was over ~e, at,0 fate r~ovec~
Because s~e b~ere r~ot r~~aKir~Q a wnoie lot o~~ policy ir~
arid cri~e area, I took ~o dro~)~)ir~g ~]y Fred Buzharc~t’s office,
w~icn was dowr, ir~ t~e corr~er where the Cour~sel to the Presic~er~s
usually sits.

Cor~ell Huil’s office, tR~e Secretary of S~ate’~s

office i’r~ the Old EOB.

l wer~t [~owr~ to argue with Frec~ Buz~-~arc~t,

because i felt Fred was r~ot 0oir~g a ~oo~ er~oug!h jo~ ~efer~(]ir~g the
~:’resider, t.
~efer~se~

I felt the [~’resic~er,’~ c~eserve~ a more vigorous
I would 0ro~ ~owr~ ar~0 say, "How car~ thi.s ~e? how car~

treat ~e?" We were r~ot ciose; we clid r~ot Kr~ow earn ochec; w~e hac~
r~ever worked to~ether; i was just Dissed off..

After a cou~ie

those sessio~qs Freo be~}ar~ ~ivir,g me tnir,~s to c:io~

~[f 7[ was ~a~c

uDset, why ~ic~r~’t i ¢~o t~qis, or why Oi~r~*’t I ~o that? Arid
startec~ ~oir~ st:uff.

Et certair~iy (2ior,’~ ta¢<e a~ay froc(! r~y wor.<

or~ the Dor~estic Cour~cil because we did r~ot ~ave to worw. twelve
hour c~ays.

There was "r~ot that rr~ucn to c~o~

ir~ preservir~;~ t~e Dresic~er~cy.

But i was ir,t;erestec~

Er~ the er~d ]~ was Buzhar~t"s

prir~ci~ai cJeput:y, r~ever or~ E,a~er; I v~as always ar~ er~pioyee o~ t~’~e
Dor~estic Co~2r, cii. But ~[ did ~ore wor!.< for h!r~ (~ucir~ the course
of the Water,ate ~efer~se tnar~ ar~y o~:ner iawyer~
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it, sumn~ary.~ to cover the things on ~nis tape, i mi~.reo a].]. of
[James Du] St. Ciaic~s staff t~cou~h the Department of Justlce~
i NorKeO ~i’~ E:cyce Hario~ or, t~e Watecgate oefer, se~ w~t~ Dear~
Butch or, the Water~ate oefer, se~ i wocKe~ ~itn Ju~a~e J.J~ EJonr,
J..] Su!iivar, w~er, ne v~,as ir, ~o~r, briefiy or, ~oe Watecgate
c{efer, se~ caile~ o’n Boo [Robert H.] Bor~ ~itn 5uoge Sui~ivar,, ~o
urge Bor~. to provioe resources to "~ne White Mouse, "~o ~efer, o toe
K~cesioer, t.

I ~as pcesemt In meetine, s in the Roosevelt Room of

the W~ite House it seif~ tme Wes~ Wing~ ird~:ecvie,,~ir,~]~ ~atcnin~ the
ir, tecvie~s conoucte0 of other iawyecs ~,ho b~e so,lght to Ocin~3 or,
boaro to assis~ BuznarOt im ~ne P’resioem~s defer, se--wnlcm
ultimately resuiteo Jr, St~ Clair beir,~ ~ireo.
i hearo., Jr, the course of my worK, more tapes--ar, o whet,
say taoes, I nean copies of tapes.
taoe tna~ wag ur, Oer suOooena~
asked to lister, to a tape.

I never hearo ar~ oci~ir, ai
There ~as one occaslor, wner~ E ~as

I was assured i’t was r, ot ur, oer

su0poer, a, ar, o I was terrifieo tna~ if somehow the taoe broxe, my
career ,~o,.!id ~o u~ ir, smoke; it Oi0r,’t. All the other tapes i
refer ~;o are ai! cooies of sub~oer, aeo ta~.~es.

T~e taoir,~ sys~em

was very poor, the duality of t~e tapes is very ~,oor.

I nave

extraorOir, ary hearir, g, by fluke, out I arn aole to sense
soun0s ....

I hear thir,~s that others car, mot near~

to helQ witr~ the trar~scriotior, of t~e taoes.

i b~as askeo

Rose

and ~arje [~,~arjorie ~’-. ] Acker Old the ori~inai tramscriptior, s, i
merely checked them, C, ut since the tapes ~ere of such poor
q,.~aiity, chec~.i~g the ~ape ir, woived suostar, tiai re~ritir,~.
r,o~J nave to oeo!c~.e ~no was soeaKing~ "~ney hao oecioed

5i

I

me~-~eiy c~~eoked to I~.e surge t~~e wor’cis ....

Extensive i~.s,.~er, ln~! ar, o

!ms~enim~ a~ imster~in~ to oe sure tne wor~s~ as ~or~e ].r,
~ar, sc.ri~ts~ were ~i~}]n~..
the Dear~ ta~es.
~o.

it, ~]y memo~y~ we o~i~}}ir~aiiy trar, scri~)e~o

We were kmoir~ ~o ceiease ’bnerr~, tnen we chose not

Oltir,~a’~eiy we reieaseo, on A[~ii t~nir~;ie’~n !974, w~]a~ was

called the ________________________________________________,, ...,,,,,,,,,,,, of~ Recoroed Pcesioentiai Cor, vecsations~ i
o~oouced that 0oo~.<; i c-necked ai! the transc~iots ~.n that c, oo~;
was resoonsioie for the boo<~s p~r~oouc~ior,~ i was res~or, s!~ie
the Oe!etior, of woPos which ace r, ow cnaPac~:erizeo as "exoietlves
~ieietec~"~ i arr~ the or, e woo wer, t through ’~ne tcar, scrlo~s ar, o
pulled those wocos,

i r, evec talked ~o the Pcesic:er~t ar~out my

work, that was always clor, e by Frec~ BuznarOt.

Fcec~ argo the

~:~’resi~]er, t ~meclded what sectior~s would ~]e ce~oveo.

I Oi~J ~y oeao

level ~,est to have accuca’~;e tcar, scciots~ ar, o the or, iy cnar, ge
r~ace was i~.~ the expletives. So~ l~r,~ the "expie~ive oeietec".
As you kr, ow~ if you nave access to the ori~}ir, ai ta[~es~ the
primary word subtracted is the adjective pncase~ "God Oa~r,"
~’~eside~r~t was extcaocoir~a~ily ar~xious aoout usir~Q the Loc~s r~ame
ir~ vain~ arid war, ted the wocos ce~Y~oved. The ~i##iculty was
those woros seerr~eo to leave s~i~ace for a Oif~tecent aojectlve~
"F" wocO~ arid the pu~]ilc tnouQnt the Presioer~t was ar~
extcaocdir~aciiy vulgar r~a’r~ w~er,, ir~ r~y ~eiief~ ne was r~o’~.

~-~e

said the woro~ "God da~r~, " ou~ o# na~]it, a’r~O was shocked ar~o
a~paiied w~en he saw wcitter~ tcar~sccio~s tna~ r~aoe i~ cieac to
nir~ that he used the word ~o~e tnar~ ne snouiO nave~,

i car,

reeail tnPee oc f:ouP ins~ar~ces w~er~ we rerr~oveo any wocos otne~~
tnar~ ~hat ir~ the cor~vecsations~

l was not ai!owec~ ~:o oeruse in "~ne taF~,es,

i llscer, eo to ~i:ne

¯ tapes or, the, I was !;~Iver, r, umoers of wner’e the conversat!or, was
to s~act ar, d s,~oo.

]~ forr~eo a r, ur,~,er o~f cor~c, lus~.or~s c,.ir~r~0 toe

course of ~na~, ~)ut r~o 0ifferer~t from ar~yor~e who car~ near
’~a~)es.

We 0or~’t have to ex~ilore that, others, sorr~eday, wi!l hear

the tapes,.
I worKeO very closely wltn Buz~]arOt.

Wher~ Buznar0~ hac~ his

heart attacK~ I was the or~e who was r~a~eO head of the Docu~er~t
Room, ar, c~ it reouire0 my sigr~a’~ure argo preser~ce, argo the Secrete
Service, to allow ar, yor~e ir~to the Documer~t Room. Esther the or~e
or~ the first floor, which Trudy [Gertruc~e T. Fry] rar~
FJG:

Truoy Fry, right.

GCS:

Or the or, e u~ ir~ the eaves of the EOB, the flftn

FJG:
GCS:

..~ which was really the ....
were parapnerr, aiia.

Those werer~’t really recor[~s, those

That’s where I got to Kr~ow Bo~

that’s w~’~ere I saw Jonr~ Enriich~ar~ agair~, because ,~ey hac~ to
corpse ir~ arid review their records. As you r~ay xr~ow, their lawyers
were r~ot aiiowe~ ir~ with them.

Johr~ could ~o i~’~ the roosts,

out a file, copy c~owr~ the file,

wa!k out of the roo~, snow the

lawyer what he haO coQied~ put the lawyer couiO r~o’[; view the
cocu~e’r~t, arid Johr~ could r~ot take the Oocu~er~t out of the room.
Rather ar~ o~]scure, [~ifficuit: situa~ior~

Jo~]r~ was extraoc~ir~ar!iy

r~ice,, kr, owi’r~Q that ~y role was so~etni’ng that was oer~ar~ded of
Jonr~ was r~ever aciusive or ~ifficuit~

E~~a’(~ was the sltua’t~ior, as

it was Oecided ~]y others., i was merely there to assure that was
rr~e~. We hao beer~ frier, c~s four years.
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He kr~ew i~ was
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thou~t~ I had r~eem su~,poenaeo.

I was in the w~tness coom~ reacy

to ~:~,:, on wner~ ’~r]ey moveo f’o~~ acmlss~or, of bne taoes~

~ne only

aclmissiom of" tme tapes,~ wqicn [J’onr~ J. ] S:~cima
:J. mmediateiy,~ and i dic~ mot appeac as a witmess.
Tr~e o<~].y par’i--argo ]: to!d you befor’e~ i was r~ever, close to
the Water,}ate sltuatior,--tne or, iy mart Inat caused me
pecsor, aily~ was the discovery of tr"~e eiQnteer] r~ir, u~e Qa#~
was discovecec~ ri~nt acour, d Tnar, ksQivinQ time~ FcerJ ir, focme{] me
theme was t his pco01err~ or, the t ape~ tnaC ne nae hac~ the tame
macnir, e ceviewecJ.

No~ ne had played the tape foc someor, e at

the Natior, ai Secucity A~]er, cy~ rheim tape recocoir~ expect., ar, c~
they ham ceached the cor, clusiom the tape cecoc~ec ltsel# was
flawem~ was bmo~<er,..

Ar, c~ that the gap was causem by the

ir, t er, sit y lamp]---there used to De a littie~ teeny lamps of vecy
hi~n ir, ter, sity tnas you put or, over the typewcztec to see.
lamp and the electcic typewcitec had #ouied u# the tape recoc~er
itself Jr, piayir,[~ back.
F~acy stretch"

Rose Wooc~s~ this is toe #amous "Rose

Rose was the one who tramsccibed that tape.,

tne susoicior, was tna~ the machine was D)-"oKer~ ar~o tqat %qe
ar, d the ty{3ewcite~- wece what cause~:~ the hum ar,~ overcome the
words or, ~he tape..

~iy So0., as oesccioeo by FmecJ Buz~arQt~ was to

fir, d a tape ex~]ert who would ~o that same check ar,<] testify to
that Jr, court~ oecause the Na’~ior~ai Securi,;y Aider, my sure as nel!
cic~n~t war, t to ~ge in couct..

So i cai!eo a local re~a!c sno~:3~
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FJG:
GCS :

beer~ s~af~Feo~ t~e paroor~ was it, ~;h~eo~’~s poc~.et.

~reo nao

orchestrated iI~: the tneory was the Presioer~t cou.]~ say~
0eiieve in execu~iw~ ~rr~!viie~e.~ i t~]in~ It~s ~errioiy
~o proteci~ i~.

The Supce~Y~e Court has cuie~ a~air~s~ ~e~ i]ut

s~iii nave to ~rosect the ir,[:eQc!~:y of t~ie of"Fice.

Tnecefore,~

nave tnls ,;~ay pac~]or~ed evecyor~e involvec~ in Watecl;~ate. Tna~: is
witni’n rny aut.:nori’~Jy,
Court has rulerS.

l have mooseo tr]e case or~ wqicn ~ne

I nave oestroyed the taoes to protec~ tne

ir~te~rlty of~ cor~versatior~s it, t~e Ovai 0Fflce~

l W.r~ow tr~e ~i)rlce

I n~ust pay for (~oir~Q these two acts.~ which I believe preserve tile
ir~tegrity of the Pcesioer, t ar~c~ the sar, ci;i~y of nls a[~vlsors~’
conversatior~s. Arid i resider,." That was stror,~giy a(~voca,:eo, and
Nixon oc, viousiy oeciineo to (~o that,.
out.

T~]ir~Kir,~ he couici live

Nixor~ was ur, oer exce0tlor, ai ~]ressure at the tin~e~

E oo r~ot

believe that he was fur~ct!or~ing wltn a!l of his faciii,:ies,
r, onetneiess, that was the last bIQ e#fort to ~o out or~ a ~oiicy
oifi=erer~ce~

Enact beir~g t~eciir, e~, Buzqard’s kr, ew he was ir~

tro~.~]ie, he had to turr~ the tapes over.
quic~.iy as we couio.

We trar, scri~]e0 then as

We turr~e~ t~ern over..

~ wer~ ~o Fred and sai0 tnat n~en~i]ers of the White ~.~ouse
s~taff have hur~g~ or~., 0e!ievir,~ it, the Presloerr~

They nac~ beer~

waltzed oowr, a #aise path.. Tne Presioer~t Is ~oir~] ~o release the
ta~e but r~ot resigr~.

~ern~)ers of’ the N~ite ~ouse ssaf# co

~ave the a~,iiity to stay to WOrK for this ~’resic~er~t ar~y
Wher~ this tape Is reieaseo t~]ey ~r~us~s [~ui~S, or recog]r~ize ~t-~ey are
wor~<ir~Q #or "a #eior~ F~reslc~er~,,"

it’s tecri~ly In~por~;arr~

whatever rerr~alr~s o~ t~]e ssa’~F ~us~ oe neio tooe~tner urd~ii
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